NETFLIX INC Form 4 February 04, 2015

FORM 4

UNITED STATES SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION Washington, D.C. 20549

STATEMENT OF CHANGES IN BENEFICIAL OWNERSHIP OF

OMB APPROVAL OMB

3235-0287 Number:

January 31, Expires: 2005

Estimated average burden hours per

response... 0.5

if no longer subject to Section 16. Form 4 or

Check this box

SECURITIES Filed pursuant to Section 16(a) of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934,

Section 17(a) of the Public Utility Holding Company Act of 1935 or Section may continue. 30(h) of the Investment Company Act of 1940 See Instruction

1(b).

Form 5

obligations

(Print or Type Responses)

1. Name and Address of Reporting Person * Bennett Kelly

2. Issuer Name and Ticker or Trading Symbol

5. Relationship of Reporting Person(s) to

Issuer

(Last)

(Middle)

NETFLIX INC [NFLX]

(Check all applicable)

(First)

3. Date of Earliest Transaction (Month/Day/Year)

Filed(Month/Day/Year)

02/02/2015

Director 10% Owner X_ Officer (give title Other (specify

6. Individual or Joint/Group Filing(Check

(Instr. 4)

below)

below) Chief Marketing Officer

100 WINCHESTER CIRCLE

4. If Amendment, Date Original

(Instr. 8)

Applicable Line)

X Form filed by One Reporting Person

Form filed by More than One Reporting Person

LOS GATOS, CA 95032

(City) (State) (Zip)

(Street)

Table I - Non-Derivative Securities Acquired, Disposed of, or Beneficially Owned

1. Title of Security (Instr. 3)

2. Transaction Date 2A. Deemed (Month/Day/Year)

Execution Date, if

(Month/Day/Year)

3. 4. Securities TransactionAcquired (A) or Code Disposed of (D)

5. Amount of Securities Beneficially Owned

6. Ownership 7. Nature of Form: Direct Indirect (D) or Indirect Beneficial Ownership (T)

(Instr. 4)

(A)

Following Reported Transaction(s)

(Instr. 3 and 4)

Code V Amount (D) Price

(Instr. 3, 4 and 5)

Reminder: Report on a separate line for each class of securities beneficially owned directly or indirectly.

Persons who respond to the collection of SEC 1474 information contained in this form are not (9-02)required to respond unless the form displays a currently valid OMB control number.

Table II - Derivative Securities Acquired, Disposed of, or Beneficially Owned (e.g., puts, calls, warrants, options, convertible securities)

1. Title of Derivative Security

Conversion or Exercise

3. Transaction Date 3A. Deemed (Month/Day/Year) Execution Date, if

any

4. 5. Number Transactionof Code Derivative

6. Date Exercisable and **Expiration Date** (Month/Day/Year)

7. Title and Amount Underlying Securities (Instr. 3 and 4)

(Instr. 3) Price of Derivative Security (Month/Day/Year) (Instr. 8) Securities Acquired (A) or Disposed of (D) (Instr. 3, 4, and 5)

Code V (A) (D) Date Exercisable

Title Amour or Number

of Shares

264

Non-Qualified

Stock Option \$ 441. (right to buy)

\$ 441.07 02/02/2015

A 264

02/02/2015 02/02/2025

Expiration

Date

Common Stock

Reporting Owners

Reporting Owner Name / Address

Relationships

Director 10% Owner Officer

Other

Bennett Kelly

100 WINCHESTER CIRCLE LOS GATOS, CA 95032 Chief Marketing Officer

Signatures

By: Carole Payne, Authorized Signatory For: Kelly

Bennett 02/04/2015

**Signature of Reporting Person Date

Explanation of Responses:

- * If the form is filed by more than one reporting person, see Instruction 4(b)(v).
- ** Intentional misstatements or omissions of facts constitute Federal Criminal Violations. See 18 U.S.C. 1001 and 15 U.S.C. 78ff(a).

Note: File three copies of this Form, one of which must be manually signed. If space is insufficient, *see* Instruction 6 for procedure. Potential persons who are to respond to the collection of information contained in this form are not required to respond unless the form displays a currently valid OMB number. 'page-break-before:always'>

Table of Contents

TABLE OF CONTENTS

	Page
	_
INFORMATION ABOUT THE MEETING	1
Why am I receiving this Proxy Statement and proxy card?	1
Who is soliciting my proxy and who is paying the cost of solicitation?	1
What am I voting on?	1
Who is entitled to vote?	1
How do I vote?	2

Reporting Owners 2

Can I change my vote after I return my proxy card?	2
What are the Board s recommendations?	2
Will my shares be voted if I do not sign and return my proxy card?	3
How many votes are needed to hold the Annual Meeting?	3
What vote is required to elect directors?	3
Can I vote on other matters?	3
When are proposals for the 2008 Annual Meeting due?	3
How do I nominate someone to be a director?	3
STOCK OWNERSHIP	4
Are there any owners of more than 5% of Columbia s stock?	4
How much stock do Columbia s directors and executive officers own?	5
INFORMATION ABOUT THE DIRECTORS AND NOMINEES	
How many directors are nominated?	7
What is the retirement age for directors?	7
What happens if a nominee refuses or is unable to stand for election?	
PROPOSAL: ELECTION OF DIRECTORS	
CORPORATE GOVERNANCE	Ç
<u>Guidelines</u>	Ç
Code of Ethics	Ç
Director Independence	Ç
Shareholder Communications with the Board of Directors	ç
BOARD STRUCTURE AND COMPENSATION	10
How often did the Board of Directors meet during 2006?	10
What committees has the Board established?	10
Director Compensation	12
EXECUTIVE COMPENSATION	15
Compensation Discussion & Analysis	15
Compensation Tables	22

1

26

Post Employment and Termination Benefits

Table of Contents

	Pag
MANAGEMENT CONTROL OF THE PROPERTY OF THE PROP	30
Executive Officers who are not Directors	30
SECTION 16(a) BENEFICIAL OWNERSHIP REPORTING COMPLIANCE	30
INTEREST OF MANAGEMENT IN CERTAIN TRANSACTIONS	30
INDEPENDENT PUBLIC ACCOUNTANTS	3
AUDIT COMMITTEE REPORT	3:
ANNUAL REPORT TO SHAREHOLDERS AND FORM 10-K	34

ii

COLUMBIA BANKING SYSTEM, INC.

1301 A Street

Tacoma, Washington 98402-4200

(253) 305-1900

PROXY STATEMENT

The Board of Directors is soliciting proxies for this year s Annual Meeting of Shareholders. This Proxy Statement contains important information for you to consider when deciding how to vote on the matters brought before the meeting. Please read it carefully.

The Board set March 1, 2007 as the record date for the meeting (the Record Date). Shareholders who owned Columbia common stock on that date are entitled to vote at the meeting, with each share entitled to one vote. There were 16,151,962 shares of Columbia common stock outstanding on the Record Date.

Voting materials, which include this Proxy Statement and a proxy card, together with the 2006 Annual Report, are being mailed to shareholders on or about March 19, 2007.

INFORMATION ABOUT THE MEETING

Why am I receiving this Proxy Statement and proxy card?

You are receiving this Proxy Statement and proxy card because you own shares of Columbia common stock. This Proxy Statement describes issues on which we would like you to vote.

When you sign the proxy card you appoint William T. Weyerhaeuser and Melanie J. Dressel as your representatives at the meeting. Mr. Weyerhaeuser and Ms. Dressel will vote your shares at the meeting as you have instructed on the proxy card. This way, your shares will be voted even if you cannot attend the meeting.

Who is soliciting my proxy and who is paying the cost of solicitation?

Columbia s Board of Directors is sending you this Proxy Statement in connection with its solicitation of proxies for use at the 2007 Annual Meeting. Certain directors, officers and employees of Columbia and its banking subsidiaries, Columbia State Bank and Bank of Astoria, may solicit proxies by mail, telephone, facsimile or in person.

Columbia will pay for the costs of solicitation. Columbia does not expect to pay any compensation for the solicitation of proxies, except to brokers, nominees and similar record holders for reasonable expenses in mailing proxy materials to beneficial owners of Columbia common stock. However, management may, if it determines it necessary to obtain the requisite shareholder vote, retain the services of a proxy solicitation firm.

What am I voting on?

At the Annual Meeting you will be asked to vote on the election of nine directors to serve on the Board until the 2008 Annual Meeting of Shareholders or until their successors have been elected and have qualified.

Who is entitled to vote?

Only shareholders who owned Columbia common stock as of the close of business on the Record Date are entitled to receive notice of the Annual Meeting and to vote the shares that they held on that date at the meeting, or any postponement or adjournment of the meeting.

1

How	4.	T		4.	9
HOW	uo	•	vo	ıe	-

You may vote your shares either in person at the Annual Meeting or by proxy. To vote by proxy, you should mark, date, sign and mail the enclosed proxy card in the prepaid envelope provided. If your shares are registered in your own name and you attend the meeting, you may deliver your completed proxy card in person. Street name shareholders, that is, those shareholders whose shares are held in the name of and through a broker or nominee, who wish to vote at the meeting will need to obtain a proxy form from the institution that holds their shares.

Internet voting.

You may also grant a proxy to vote your shares by means of the Internet. The Internet voting procedures below are designed to authenticate your identity, to allow you to grant a proxy to vote your shares, and to confirm that your instructions have been recorded properly.

For shares registered in your name.

As a shareholder of record, you may go to http://www.proxyvote.com to grant a proxy to vote your shares by means of the Internet. You will be required to provide our number and the control number, both of which are contained on your proxy card. You will then be asked to complete an electronic proxy card. The votes represented by such proxy will be generated on the computer screen, and you will be prompted to submit or revise them as desired.

For shares registered in the name of a broker or bank.

Most beneficial owners, whose stock is held in *street name*, receive instructions for granting proxies from their banks, brokers or other agents, rather than a proxy card. If your shares are held in a stock brokerage account or by a bank or other nominee, you are considered the beneficial owner of shares held in street name, and these proxy materials are being forwarded to you by your broker or nominee who is considered, with respect to those shares, the shareholder of record. As the beneficial owner, you have the right to direct your broker on how to vote. Your broker or nominee has enclosed a voting instruction card for you to use in directing your broker or nominee as to how to vote your shares.

A number of brokers and banks are participating in a program provided through ADP Investor Communication Services that offers the means to grant proxies to vote shares over the telephone and Internet. If your shares are held in an account with a broker or bank participating in the ADP Investor Communication Services program, you may grant a proxy to vote those shares by calling the telephone number shown on the instruction form received from your broker or bank, or via the Internet at ADP Investor Communication Services Web site at http://www.bsg.adp.com.

General information for all shares voted via the Internet.

We must receive votes submitted via the Internet by 11:59 p.m. on April 18, 2007. Submitting your proxy via the Internet will not affect your right to vote in person should you decide to attend the annual meeting.

Can I change my vote after I return my proxy card?

Yes. You may revoke your proxy and change your vote at any time before the proxy is exercised by filing with Columbia s Secretary either a notice of revocation or another signed proxy bearing a later date. The powers of the proxy holders will be suspended if you attend the meeting in person and so request, although attendance at the meeting will not by itself revoke a previously granted proxy.

What are the Board s recommendations?

Unless you give other instructions on your proxy card, Mr. Weyerhaeuser and Ms. Dressel, as the persons named as proxy holders on the proxy card, will vote as recommended by the Board of Directors. The Board recommends a vote FOR the election of the nominated directors listed in this Proxy Statement.

2

If any other matters are considered at the meeting, Mr. Weyerhaeuser and Ms. Dressel will vote as recommended by the Board of Directors. If the Board does not give a recommendation, Mr. Weyerhaeuser and Ms. Dressel will have discretion to vote as they think best.

Will my shares be voted if I do not sign and return my proxy card?

If your shares are registered in your name and you do not return your proxy card or do not vote in person at the Annual Meeting, your shares will not be voted.

If your shares are held in street name and you do not submit voting instructions to your broker, your broker may vote your shares at this meeting on the election of directors only.

How many votes are needed to hold the Annual Meeting?

A majority of Columbia s outstanding shares as of the Record Date (a quorum) must be present at the Annual Meeting in order to hold the meeting and conduct business. Shares are counted as present at the meeting if a shareholder is present and votes in person at the meeting or has properly submitted a proxy card. As of the Record Date for the Annual Meeting, 16,151,962 shares of Columbia common stock were outstanding and eligible to vote. Both abstentions and broker non-votes are counted as present for the purpose of determining the presence of a quorum. Broker non-votes, however, are not counted as shares present and entitled to be voted with respect to the matter on which the broker has expressly not voted. Generally, broker non-votes occur when shares held by a broker for a beneficial owner are not voted with respect to a particular proposal because (1) the broker has not received voting instructions from the beneficial owner and (2) the broker lacks discretionary voting power to vote such shares.

What vote is required to elect directors?

The nine director nominees who receive the highest number of FOR votes will be elected. You may vote FOR all or some of the nominees or WITHHOLD AUTHORITY for all or some of the nominees. Votes that are withheld and broker non-votes will have no effect on the outcome of the election.

Can I vote on other matters?

Columbia has not received timely notice of any shareholder proposals to be considered at the Annual Meeting, and the Board of Directors does not know of any other matters to be brought before the Annual Meeting.

When are proposals for the 2008 Annual Meeting due?

Proposals by shareholders to transact business at Columbia s 2008 Annual Meeting must be delivered to Columbia s Secretary no later than November 19, 2007, in order to be considered for inclusion in Columbia s proxy statement and proxy card and should contain such information as is required under Columbia s Bylaws. Such proposals will need to comply with the SEC s regulations regarding the inclusion of stockholder proposals in Columbia-sponsored proxy materials. In order for a shareholder proposal to be raised from the floor during next year s annual meeting, written notice must be received by Columbia no later than November 19, 2007 and should contain such information as required under Columbia s Bylaws. If we do not receive notice of a shareholder proposal within this timeframe, the persons named as proxies in such proxy statement and form of proxy will use its discretionary authority to vote the shares it represents as the Board may recommend.

How do I nominate someone to be a director?

In order for a shareholder to nominate a director for consideration at an annual meeting, the shareholder must provide a written notice that contains the information required by our Bylaws to the Chairman of the Board,

3

c/o Columbia s Corporate Secretary not less than 120 days in advance of the first anniversary of the date our proxy statement was mailed to shareholders for the preceding year s annual meeting. We did not receive any such nominations for directors for the 2007 annual shareholders meeting. For our annual meeting in 2008, we must receive this notice by November 19, 2007. You can obtain a copy of the full text of the bylaw provision by writing to the Corporate Secretary, 1301 A Street, Tacoma, Washington 98402. A copy of our bylaws is posted on our website.

You may contact Columbia s Corporate Secretary for a copy of the detailed procedures regarding the requirements for making shareholder proposals and nominating director candidates.

4

STOCK OWNERSHIP

Are there any owners of more than 5% of Columbia s stock?

As of December 31, 2006, the following shareholder owned more than 5% of the outstanding shares of Columbia common stock:

	Number of	
Name and Address	Shares	Percentage
Barclays Global Investors NA	1,101,548	6.86%

How much stock do Columbia s directors and executive officers own?

The following table shows, as of January 5, 2007, the amount of Columbia common stock directly owned (unless otherwise indicated) by (a) each director and director nominee; (b) the executive officers named in the Summary Compensation Table below; and (c) all of Columbia s directors and executive officers as a group. Except as otherwise noted, Columbia believes that the beneficial owners of the shares listed below, based on information furnished by such owners, have or share with a spouse voting and investment power with respect to the shares. Beneficial ownership is determined under the rules of the SEC and includes shares that could be acquired within 60 days through the exercise of an option or other right. All share numbers and prices have been adjusted for applicable stock splits and stock dividends.

Name	Position	Number ⁽¹⁾	Percentage ⁽¹⁾
William T. Weyerhaeuser	Chairman of the Board	223,746(2)	1.4%
Melanie J. Dressel	Director, President and Chief Executive		
	Officer	99,802(3)	*
John P. Folsom	Director	30,658(4)	*
Frederick M. Goldberg	Director	13,344(5)	*
Thomas M. Hulbert	Director	39,015	*
Thomas L. Matson, Sr.	Director	134,867	*
Andrew L. McDonald	Executive Vice President, Chief Credit Officer	6,314(6)	*
Mark W. Nelson	Executive Vice President, Chief Banking		
	Officer	17,904(7)	*
Daniel C. Regis	Director	7,500(8)	*
Donald H. Rodman	Director	26,260(9)	*
Gary R. Schminkey	Executive Vice President, Chief Financial		
	Officer	29,567 ₍₁₀₎	*
James M. Will	Director	23,407	*
Directors and executive officers as a group (12			
persons)		652,384	4.1%

^{*} Represents less than 1% of Columbia s outstanding common stock.

- (1) The number and percentages shown are based on the number of shares of Columbia common stock deemed beneficially held under applicable securities regulations, including options or other rights exercisable on March 1, 2007, 60 days after December 31, 2006 as follows: Ms. Dressel 26,135 shares; Mr. Folsom 4,690 shares; Mr. Hulbert 4,690 shares; Mr. Matson 3,640 shares; Mr. Nelson 10,500 shares; Mr. Rodman 3,640 shares; Mr. Schminkey 8,865 shares; Mr. Weyerhaeuser 2,153 shares; Mr. Will 3,640; and directors and executive officers as a group 67,953 shares.
- (2) 212,249 shares are held indirectly by WBW Trust Number One, for which Mr. Weyerhaeuser is the trustee with sole voting and investment power.

5

Table of Contents

- (3) Includes 51,134 shares held in Ms. Dressel s Family LLC, 2,408 shares held by a corporation owned by Ms. Dressel and her spouse, 5,622 shares held in Ms. Dressel s 401(k) and 20 shares held by Ms. Dressel s children.
- (4) Includes 8,550 shares held indirectly in Mr. Folsom s IRA and 950 shares held in Mrs. Folsom s IRA.
- (5) Includes 2,801 shares held by a partnership for the equal benefit of Mr. Goldberg and his mother over which Mr. Goldberg exercises investment power and 1,793 shares held in Mr. Goldberg s IRA.
- (6) Includes 915 shares held in Mr. McDonald s 401(k).
- (7) Includes 707 shares held in Mr. Nelson s 401(k).
- (8) Includes 6,750 shares held by the Regis Family Trust.
- (9) Includes 5,675 shares held in Mrs. Rodman s IRA, 5,625 shares held in Mr. Rodman s IRA, 4,267 shares held in a Living Trust for the benefit of the Rodman estate.
- (10) Includes 7,615 shares held in Mr. Schminkey s 401(k).

6

INFORMATION ABOUT THE DIRECTORS AND NOMINEES

How many directors are nominated?

Columbia s Bylaws provide that the number of directors to be elected by the shareholders will be at least five and not more than 25. Under the Bylaws, the Board has authority to decide the exact number of directors to be elected within these limits. The Bylaws further provide that up to two directors may be added by the Board between annual meetings of the shareholders. No new directors have been nominated since the 2006 Annual meeting. Columbia s Board has fixed the number of directors to be elected at the Annual Meeting at nine and has nominated the persons listed on the following pages for election as directors to serve until the 2007 Annual Meeting or until their successors are elected.

What is the retirement age for directors?

Columbia s Bylaws provide that any person who has attained the age of 75 prior to the next meeting of shareholders may not stand for election.

What happens if a nominee refuses or is unable to stand for election?

The Board may reduce the number of seats on the Board or designate a replacement nominee. If the Board designates a substitute, shares represented by proxy will be voted FOR the substitute nominee. The Board presently has no knowledge that any of the nominees will refuse or be unable to serve.

PROPOSAL: ELECTION OF DIRECTORS

Information regarding each of the nominees is provided below, including each nominee s name, age at March 1, 2007, principal occupation during the past five years, and the year first elected a director of Columbia, its predecessor corporation or one of its former or current subsidiaries. All of the nominees are presently directors of Columbia and Columbia Bank, and certain of the directors also serve on the Board of Bank of Astoria.

Melanie J. Dressel Director since 1998

Ms. Dressel, 54, was named Chief Executive Officer of Columbia in February 2003 and continues to serve as the Company s President. From January 2000 prior to her appointment, Ms. Dressel was the President and Chief Operating Officer of Columbia, having served prior to that time and since May 1997 as Executive Vice President. She has also served as President and Chief Executive Officer of Columbia Bank since January 2000, having served prior to that time and since July 1998 as President and Chief Operating Officer, and from May 1997 to July 1998, as Executive Vice President. Ms. Dressel, who has over 30 years of banking experience, joined Columbia Bank in 1993, serving as Senior Vice President and Private Banking Manager until May 1997. Ms. Dressel also serves on the Board of Bank of Astoria.

John P. Folsom Director since 1997

Mr. Folsom, 62, served as the president of Brown & Brown, Inc. of Washington, formerly Raleigh, Schwarz & Powell (insurance brokers and consulting), Tacoma, Washington, from 1989 through December 31, 2006.

Frederick M. Goldberg

Director since 2003

Mr. Goldberg, 67, has been a shareholder of SaltChuk Resources, Inc., Seattle, Washington, since 1982 and is currently a member of the Executive Committee and chairman of the Audit Committee of that company. Mr. Goldberg has been a managing partner of Goldberg Investments since 1986. Mr. Goldberg has also been chairman of the board of Panorama City, Lacey, Washington, since 1990 and Gibbons Lane Vineyard, Tenino, Washington, since 1997.

7

Thomas M. Hulbert Director since 1999

Mr. Hulbert, 60, has been the president and chief executive officer of Winsor Corporation (lighting technologies), Olympia, Washington, since 1996 and the president and chief executive officer of Hulco, Inc. (real estate investments), Olympia, Washington, since 1984.

Thomas L. Matson, Sr.

Director since 1998

Mr. Matson, 69, has been the Chairman of Tom Matson Dodge, Inc. (automobile dealership), Auburn, Washington, since 1963. Mr. Matson served as the chairman of Cascade Bancorp, Inc. and its subsidiary, Cascade Community Bank, Auburn, Washington, from 1990 to 1997, when those institutions were acquired by Columbia.

Daniel C. Regis Director since 2003

Mr. Regis, 67, has been part owner and managing director of Digital Partners, LLC, Kirkland, Washington since January 2000. He is currently a director of two other public companies; Cray, Inc. and Art Technology Group. Mr. Regis was president and a managing partner of Kirlan Venture Capital, a Seattle based company, from June 1996 until June 1999. Mr. Regis was a certified public accountant and a partner at Price Waterhouse from 1964 until 1996.

Donald H. Rodman Director since 1991

Mr. Rodman, 68, has been the owner and the Vice President of Rodman Realty, Longview, Washington, since 1961. Mr. Rodman also serves on the Board of Bank of Astoria.

William T. Weyerhaeuser

Director since 1998

Mr. Weyerhaeuser, 63, is the Chairman of the Board of Columbia. He is a clinical psychologist who retired from private practice in Tacoma, Washington in 1998. Mr. Weyerhaeuser is currently the chairman of the board of EDEN Bioscience Corporation and Vice Chairman of Potlatch Corporation (forest products), each of which has a class of securities registered pursuant to Section 12(b) of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934. From 1984 to July 2000, Mr. Weyerhaeuser was also the owner and chairman of the board of Comerco, Inc. (holding company for the Yelm Telephone Company), Tacoma, Washington.

James M. Will Director since 1993

Mr. Will, 60, serves as the president of Titus-Will Enterprises (automobile dealerships and property management), Tacoma, Washington and also as president of that company s subsidiary, Titus-Will Chevrolet, Cadillac & Hyundai, Olympia, Washington. Prior to that time and since 1969, Mr. Will was the president of Tam Engineering Corp. (automotive engine re-manufacturing), Tacoma, Washington.

The Board of Directors unanimously recommends a vote FOR the nominees for director.

8

CORPORATE GOVERNANCE

Guidelines

The Board of Directors is committed to good business practices, transparency in financial reporting and the highest level of corporate governance. Columbia operates within a comprehensive plan of corporate governance for the purpose of defining responsibilities, setting high standards of professional and personal conduct and assuring compliance with such responsibilities and standards. We regularly monitor developments in the area of corporate governance and our corporate governance policies, practices and committee charters are reviewed periodically and updated as necessary to reflect changes in regulatory requirements and evolving oversight practices.

Code of Ethics

The Company adopted a Code of Ethics for Senior Financial Officers, which applies to its principal executive officer, principal financial officer, principal accounting officer or controller, and any persons performing similar functions.

You can access our current charters, including our Code of Ethics, Audit Committee, Corporate Governance and Nominating Committee and Personnel/Compensation Committee charters, Corporate Governance Policy, Code of Conduct and our Bylaws in the Corporate Governance section of our website at www.columbiabank.com, or by writing to: Columbia Banking System, Inc., Attention: Corporate Secretary, 1301 A Street, Tacoma, Washington, 98402-4200.

Director Independence

The Board has analyzed the independence of each director and nominee and has determined that the following members of the Board meet the applicable laws and listing standards regarding independence required by Nasdaq and that each such director is free of relationships that would interfere with the individual exercise of independent judgment. In determining the independence of each director, the Board considered many factors, including any lending with the directors, each of which were made on the same terms as comparable transactions made with other persons. Such arrangements are discussed in detail in the section entitled *Interest of Management in Certain Transactions*.

Based on these standards, the Board determined that each of the following non-employee directors is independent and has no relationship with the Company, except as a director and shareholder:

John P. Folsom Frederick M. Goldberg Thomas M. Hulbert Thomas L. Matson, Sr. Daniel C. Regis Donald H. Rodman William T. Weyerhaeuser James M. Will

In addition, based on such standards, the Board determined that Melanie J. Dressel, who serves as the President and Chief Executive Officer of the Company, is not independent because she is an executive officer of the Company.

Shareholder Communications with the Board of Directors

Shareholders and other interested parties may communicate with the Board by writing to the Chairman of the Board c/o Columbia s Corporate Secretary, Columbia Banking System, Inc., 1301 A Street, Tacoma, Washington, 98402-4200. These communications will be reviewed by Columbia s Corporate Secretary and if they are relevant to, and consistent with, the Company s operations and policies, they will be forwarded to the Chairman of the Board.

BOARD STRUCTURE AND COMPENSATION

How often did the Board of Directors meet during 2006?

The Board met 11 times during 2006. Each director attended at least 75% of the total number of meetings of the Board and committees on which he or she served. Columbia directors are expected to attend annual shareholder meetings. Last year, all of our directors attended the annual shareholder meeting. During 2006, the independent directors held four meetings.

What committees has the Board established?

The Board of Directors has established, among others, an Audit Committee, Personnel and Compensation Committee, and a Corporate Governance and Nominating Committee.

The following table shows the membership of the various committees during the year 2006.

Committee Membership

Name	Audit	Compensation	Nominating
			
John P. Folsom	þ*		þ
Frederick M. Goldberg		þ	
Thomas M. Hulbert	þ	þ*	þ
Thomas L. Matson, Sr.		þ	þ
Daniel C. Regis	þ		
Donald H. Rodman		þ	
William T. Weyerhaeuser			þ*
James M. Will	b		

^{*}Committee Chair

Audit Committee. The Audit Committee is comprised of four directors, each of whom are considered independent as defined by the Nasdaq listing standards. The Audit Committee operates under a formal written charter. Mr. Regis has been identified as the qualified Audit Committee Financial Expert as required by SEC guidelines under the Sarbanes-Oxley Act of 2002. The committee held 8 meetings during the year.

The Audit Committee is responsible for the oversight of the quality and integrity of Columbia s financial statements, its compliance with legal and regulatory requirements, the qualifications and independence of its independent auditors, the performance of its internal audit function and independent auditors and other significant financial matters. In discharging its duties, the Audit Committee is expected to, among other things:

have the sole authority to appoint, retain, compensate, oversee, evaluate and replace the independent auditors;

review and approve the engagement of the independent auditors to perform audit and non-audit services and related fees;

meet independently with the internal auditing department, independent auditors and senior management;

review the integrity of the financial reporting process;

review the financial reports and disclosures submitted to appropriate regulatory authorities;

maintain procedures for the receipt, retention and treatment of complaints regarding financial matters; and

10

review and approve related party transactions.

Personnel and Compensation Committee. The Personnel and Compensation Committee is comprised of four directors, each of whom are considered independent as defined by the Nasdaq listing standards and operates under a formal charter. The Personnel and Compensation Committee is charged with the responsibility of reviewing the performance of Columbia s Chief Executive Officer and other key employees and determines, approves and reports to the Board on the elements of their compensation and long-term equity based incentives. In 2005, the Committee independently retained a compensation consultant, Watson Wyatt Company, to assist the Committee in its deliberations regarding executive compensation. The mandate of the consultant was to serve the Company and work for the Committee in its review of executive compensation practices, including designing an overall executive compensation philosophy, the competitiveness of pay levels and market trends. Watson Wyatt assisted the Committee with the development of competitive market data and a related assessment of the Company s executive compensation levels. In addition to the Watson Wyatt study, in determining compensation for the other key executives, the committee also takes into account the recommendations of the Chief Executive Officer.

For fiscal year 2006, the Personnel and Compensation Committee was also responsible for setting the compensation to be received by members of the Board of Directors. However, the Board has determined that this function would be best served by the Corporate Governance and Nominating Committee. Accordingly, director compensation for 2007 and forward will be the responsibility of the Corporate Governance and Nominating Committee. The process and procedures used in determining Board compensation for 2006 is discussed in the section *How are directors compensated*.

The Personnel and Compensation Committee also reviews employee benefit plans as needed. In addition the Personnel and Compensation Committee:

administers all employee benefit plans; and

makes determinations in connection with compensation matters as may be necessary or advisable.

The Personnel and Compensation Committee operates under a written charter, a copy of which is posted on Columbia s website. The Personnel and Compensation Committee meets as needed, but at least annually, and may delegate to one or more of its members the responsibility of meeting with consultants and management to obtain information for presentation and consideration of the entire committee. There were 4 meetings of the Personnel and Compensation Committee during 2006.

Corporate Governance and Nominating Committee. The Corporate Governance and Nominating Committee is comprised of four directors, each of whom are considered independent as defined by the Nasdaq listing standards and is responsible for recommending a slate of directors to the full Board for election at the annual meeting and appointing directors to fill vacancies as they occur.

The Corporate Governance and Nominating Committee will consider nominees recommended by shareholders provided that the recommendations are made in accordance with the procedures described in this proxy statement under the section *Information About the Meeting How do I nominate someone to be a director?* The Committee evaluates all candidates, including shareholder-proposed candidates, using generally the same methods and criteria. The Corporate Governance and Nominating Committee operates under a formal written charter. The Committee is authorized to establish guidelines for the qualification, evaluation and selection of new directors to serve on the Board. The Committee has not, nor does it anticipate adopting specific minimum qualifications for Committee-recommended nominees. The Committee instead evaluates each nominee on a case-by-case basis, including assessment of each nominee s business experience, involvement in the communities served by Columbia, and special skills. The Corporate Governance and Nominating Committee also evaluates whether the nominee s skills are complementary to existing Board members—skills, and the Board—s need for operational, management, financial, technological or other expertise. Beginning 2007, the Corporate Governance and Nominating Committee will also be responsible for determining compensation for directors. Prior to that time, the Personnel and Compensation Committee fulfilled this function. The Corporate Governance

and Nominating Committee held two meetings during 2006.

11

Director Compensation

Directors receive compensation in the form of cash and, as applicable, awards in the form of restricted stock or stock options. Columbia does not pay directors who are also employees of Columbia or Columbia Bank additional compensation for their service as directors.

The following table shows compensation paid or accrued for the last fiscal year to Columbia s non-employee directors. The footnotes to the table describe the details of each form of compensation paid to directors.

2006 Director Compensation Table

Change in Pension

	value and Non-								
		Earned or d in Cash	Stoc	k Awards		rred nsation		l Other pensation	Total
Name		(\$)(1)		(\$)(2)	(3	3)	((\$)(4)	(\$)
John P. Folsom	\$	44,750	\$	21,815	\$	0	\$	5,331	\$ 71,896
Frederick M. Goldberg		28,250		21,815		2,234		0	52,299
Thomas M. Hulbert		42,500		21,815		0		6,569	70,884
Thomas L. Matson, Sr.		28,750		21,815		0		8,062	58,627
Daniel C. Regis		35,000		21,815		0		0	56,815
Donald H. Rodman		37,950		21,815		0		7,527	67,292
William T. Weyerhaeuser		51,500		21,815		0		9,584	82,899
James M. Will		35,000		21,815		0		4,927	61,742

⁽¹⁾ Amount shown for Mr. Folsom represents (i) retainer in the amount of \$17,500; (ii) per meeting board attendance fees of \$8,250; (iii) \$9,000 received as chairman of the Audit Committee; and (iv) per meeting Audit and Nominating Committee attendance fees of \$10,000.

Amount shown for Mr. Goldberg represents (i) retainer in the amount of \$17,500; (ii) per meeting board attendance fees of \$8,250; (iii) per meeting Compensation Committee attendance fees of \$2,500. Mr. Goldberg elected to defer all of his director fees pursuant to the Company s *Deferred Compensation Plan*, the terms of which are described below under the heading *Executive Compensation*.

Amount shown for Mr. Hulbert represents (i) retainer in the amount of \$17,500 (ii) per meeting board attendance fees of \$9,000; (iii) \$4,500 as chairman of the Compensation Committee; and (iv) per meeting Audit and Compensation Committee attendance fees of \$11,500.

Amount shown for Mr. Matson represents (i) retainer in the amount of \$17,500 (ii) per meeting board attendance fees of \$8,250; (iii) per meeting Nominating and Compensation Committee attendance fees of \$3,000.

Amount shown for Mr. Regis represents (i) retainer in the amount of \$17,500 (ii) per meeting board attendance fees of \$9,000; (iii) per meeting Audit Committee attendance fees of \$8,500.

Amount shown for Mr. Rodman represents (i) retainer in the amount of \$27,200 (which includes a retainer of \$9,700 for serving on the Board of Bank Astoria); (ii) per meeting board attendance fees of \$8,250 (iii) per meeting Compensation Committee attendance fees of \$2,500.

Amount shown for Mr. Weyerhaeuser represents (i) retainer in the amount of \$33,500 (ii) per meeting board attendance fees of \$9,000; (iii) per meeting Nominating and Compensation Committee attendance fees of \$9,000.

Amount shown for Mr. Will represents (i) retainer in the amount of \$17,500 (ii) per meeting board attendance fees of \$9,000; (iii) per meeting Audit Committee attendance fees of \$8,500.

12

(2) Represents the proportionate amount of the total fair value of the stock awards recognized by Columbia as an expense in 2006 for financial reporting purposes. The fair value of these awards and the amounts expensed in 2006 were determined in accordance with FAS 123(R), and include amounts awarded in and prior to 2006. The material terms of the restricted stock awards are discussed below.

The grant date fair value of stock awards granted to each director in 2006 was \$17,265 and was based on the price of Columbia s common stock at the close of business on July 26, 2006 (\$34.53), the date in which the restricted stock award was granted.

At fiscal year end, the non-employee directors had in the aggregate outstanding stock option awards to purchase shares of the Company as follows: Mr. Folsom 4,690 shares; Mr. Hulbert 4,690 shares; Mr. Matson 3,640 shares; Mr. Rodman 3,640 shares; Mr. Weyerhaeuser 2,153 shares; and Mr. Will 3,640 shares. No stock options were granted to the directors in 2006.

At fiscal year end, the non employee directors had in the aggregate unvested restricted stock awards as follows: Mr. Folsom 750 shares; Mr. Goldberg 750 shares; Mr. Hulbert 750 shares; Mr. Matson 750 shares; Mr. Regis 750 shares; Mr. Rodman 750 shares; Mr. Weyerhaeuser 750 shares; and Mr. Will 750 shares.

- (3) Represents above-market earnings on Mr. Goldberg s deferred compensation account. The material terms of the *Deferred Compensation Plan* are described below under the heading *Executive Compensation*.
- (4) Represents allocated expense attributable to each director in connection with the one-time premium paid by Columbia related to the director long term care program, the terms of which are described below, as follows: Mr. Folsom \$5,331; Mr. Hulbert \$6,569; Mr. Matson \$8,062; Mr. Rodman \$7,527; Mr. Weyerhaeuser \$9,584; and Mr. Will \$4,927.

Cash Compensation

Non-employee directors of the Company are paid an annual retainer as compensation plus a per meeting attendance fee for service as director. Members of the Audit, Compensation and Nominating & Corporate Governance Committee receive an additional per meeting attendance fee, and Chairmen of the Audit and Compensation Committee receive an additional retainer. Non-employee directors may elect to defer the receipt of meeting and/or director fees in accordance with the terms of the Company s Deferred Compensation Plan. The fee schedules were established in June 2006 and became effective on July 1st of 2006. Consequently, the amounts set forth in the Summary Compensation Table reflect fees received under both the 2005 and 2006 director fee arrangements.

Equity Compensation

Restricted Stock Awards and Stock Options. Non-employee directors may from time to time be granted restricted stock awards pursuant to the Columbia s Stock Option and Equity Compensation Plan, the material terms of which are discussed under the section Executive Compensation Stock Option and Equity Compensation Plan . Restricted stock awards generally vest over a pre-determined period established by the Personnel and Compensation Committee. In 2005, each outside director received a restricted stock award for 2,000 shares of Columbia common stock. Under the terms of the respective agreements, 500 shares vested upon grant, and the remaining shares vested in increments of 500 on October 1, 2005, April 26, 2006 and the remaining shares shall vest at the 2007 Annual Shareholder meeting. In 2006, each non-employee director also received a restricted stock award for 500 shares of Columbia common stock, 250 of which vested on the date of grant, and the remaining 250 will vest on July 26, 2007.

From time to time, Columbia authorizes the grant of nonqualified stock options to its directors. These options that are granted under the Plan, vest (i.e. become exercisable) three years from the date of grant, unless earlier vesting is approved by the Committee. The options may be exercised for a period of five years after they vest. If a director dies, becomes disabled, or retires (defined to mean a termination of directorship with at least

13

five years of service or after attaining the age of 75), all options (whether or not vested) become immediately exercisable and may be exercised by the director or the director s estate for a period of five years or until the expiration of the stated term of the option. If a director terminates service on the Board for any reason other than death, disability or retirement, all options, to the extent then exercisable, must be exercised within 90 days unless the term for exercise is extended by the Board. If any director is terminated for cause, all options will immediately terminate. Any additional option grants, which may be approved from time to time in the discretion of the Personnel and Compensation Committee and the Board, are generally subject to the Director s attendance of at least 75% of the meetings of the Board and all committees of which the director is a member, with the exception of certain conflicts, which are excused.

Long Term Care Program

In 2001, Columbia implemented a long-term care program for directors serving at that time, which provides benefits in the event those individuals become chronically ill. The coverage is for a period of 3 years up to a lifetime, depending on the age of the director, and the amount of the benefit is based on the director s years of service with Columbia after the inception of the long-term care program. Columbia paid a one-time premium for the long-term care policies. Expenses are allocated to the directors participating in the program on an annual basis. The benefit vests over a five-year period provided that the directors are fully vested if (1) they obtain the age of 75, (2) they are not re-elected to the board, (3) they become disabled, or (4) there is a change of control of Columbia. If a director is terminated for cause, the director must reimburse Columbia for the full premium paid. A director must reimburse a percentage of the premium if the director voluntarily resigns or chooses not to run for re-election. The long-term care program was available to all Columbia directors, including executive officers that were also directors. Columbia has purchased Bank Owned Life Insurance policies to fund this program. The Board has no plans to extend the program to include future officers or directors.

Deferred Compensation Plan

The Deferred Compensation Plan is a program under the management incentive plans pursuant to which directors may defer up to 10% of his or her total retainer fees. The terms of this plan are described under *Executive Compensation Deferred Compensation Plan*.

Report of the Personnel and Compensation Committee on Executive Compensation

The Personnel and Compensation Committee of the Board of Directors makes the following report which, notwithstanding anything to the contrary set forth in any of Columbia s filings under the Securities Act of 1933 or the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, will not be incorporated by reference into any such filings and will not otherwise be deemed to be proxy soliciting materials or to be filed under such Acts.

The Personnel and Compensation Committee of the Company has reviewed and discussed the Compensation Discussion and Analysis (CD&A) required by Item 402(b) of Regulation S-K with management, and based on that review and discussion, the Compensation Committee recommended to the Board that the CD&A be included as part of this Proxy Statement and 2006 Annual 10-K Report.

Members of the Personnel and Compensation Committee

Thomas M. Hulbert, Chairman

Frederick M. Goldberg

Donald H. Rodman

Thomas L. Matson

14

EXECUTIVE COMPENSATION

The following section describes the compensation that Columbia pays its Chief Executive Officer, Chief Financial Officer and the next three most highly compensated executive officers (the Named Executives). This section includes:

the Compensation Discussion and Analysis of management on executive compensation;

a report of Columbia s Personnel and Compensation Committee; and

detailed tables showing compensation of the Named Executives.

Policy With Respect to \$1 Million Deduction Limit

It is not anticipated that the limitations on deductibility, under Internal Revenue Code Section 162(m), of compensation to any one executive that exceeds \$1,000,000 in a single year will apply to Columbia or its subsidiaries in the foreseeable future. In the event that such limitations would apply, the Committee will analyze the circumstances presented and act in a manner that, in its judgment, is in the best interests of Columbia. This may or may not involve actions to preserve deductibility.

Compensation Discussion & Analysis

Company Philosophy

Columbia s long-term goal is to become one of the leading Pacific Northwest regional banking companies headquartered in the Pacific Northwest, with a significant presence in selected markets, and to consistently increase per share earnings and shareholder value. Management believes that there continues to be opportunity for growth based upon its 40-branch footprint and the organization s commitment to delivering exceptional customer service and quality products. Columbia s strategy consists of the following elements:

Focus on relationship lending to small and medium-sized businesses, professionals and other individuals whom Columbia believes are under-served by larger banks in its market area and are attracted by Columbia s emphasis on relationship banking;

Fund loan growth through a branch system and other delivery systems catering primarily to retail depositors, supplemented by business banking customer deposits and other borrowings;

Continue growth through a combination of expansion of market share through existing offices, establishing new offices in desirable markets, expanding products beyond traditional loan and deposit services, and acquiring bank and non-bank companies as promising opportunities arise; and

Control credit risk through established loan underwriting and monitoring procedures, loan concentration limits, product and industry diversification, and the hiring of experienced lending personnel with a high degree of familiarity with their market area.

The achievement of these goals is intended to create long-term value for Columbia s shareholders, consistent with protecting the interests of depositors.

Compensation Philosophy

In keeping with our long-term goal of becoming a leading community banking company, and to consistently increase earnings and shareholder value, it is important that we attract, retain, and motivate key executives of superior ability who are critical to our future success. To that end, we believe that both short-term and long-term incentive compensation paid to executive officers should be directly aligned with our performance. Compensation should be structured to ensure that a significant portion of executives compensation opportunity

15

is directly related to achievement of financial and operational goals that align management s incentives with the interests of our shareholders. For the Chief Executive Officer, we design the incentive compensation to reward company-wide performance by tying awards primarily to earnings growth, loan and deposit growth, and improvements in the Company s efficiency ratio and achievement of various strategic initiatives. Although company-wide performance is also a factor in determining executive compensation for other executives, we design the incentive compensation for that group of executives towards the achievement of specific operational goals within areas under the control of the relevant executive.

The compensation tables that appear later in this proxy statement contain information that reflects decisions made by the Compensation Committee. The reader is encouraged to refer to the tables while reviewing this document in order to understand how our compensation philosophy is put into action.

Overall Compensation Levels

To assist us in establishing overall levels of total executive compensation, the Compensation Committee engaged compensation consultants Watson Wyatt Company to perform a study of Columbia s executive compensation compared to other publicly traded companies in the financial services industry. The published industry compensation surveys included Watson Wyatt Data Services 2004/05 Financial Institutions Compensation Survey, Watson Wyatt Data Services 2004/05 Top Management CompCal (Banking data cut) and Milliman s 2005 Northwest Financial Industry Survey. Compensation packages available through public filings were analyzed from the following group of 12 comparable companies: Banner Corporation, Cascade Bancorp, Cascade Financial Corp., First Community Bancorp, Frontier Financial Corp., Hanmi Financial Corp., Horizon Financial Corp., Mid-State Bancshares, PFF Bancorp, Inc., Umpqua Holdings Corp., West Coast Bancorp and WestAmerica Bancorporation, considered to be Columbia s Peer Group.

The overall results of this study provided the starting point for our analysis of compensation of executive management. When establishing salaries, annual bonus incentives and long-term incentive compensation opportunities for executive officers, consideration is given to (1) the Company s overall performance during the past year including meeting its financial and other strategic goals, (2) the executives level of responsibility and function within the Company, (3) the individual s performance during the past year, and (4) the results of the Watson Wyatt report, with a particular focus on financial institutions with similar Company objectives. As appropriate, the Compensation Committee also considers general economic conditions within the Company s market area and the overall banking industry. With respect to executive officers other than the Chief Executive Officer, the Committee also takes into consideration the recommendations of the Chief Executive Officer. The Compensation Committee generally follows this process for determining executive compensation; however, other discretionary and subjective components may also be considered if appropriate.

Based upon the Watson Wyatt report and the Compensation Committee subsequent analysis, total compensation guidelines were established for our Chief Executive Officer, as well as the other named executive officers. The guidelines indicate that the overall compensation level for our Chief Executive Officer should be in the \$1.0 to \$1.2 million range. This range is consistent with our overall compensation philosophy described above and the recommendations of the Watson Wyatt study. Given the relative consistency of Columbia s financial performance subsequent to the Watson Wyatt report in 2005, we have concluded that a new analysis of our Chief Executive Officer s compensation was unnecessary and her overall compensation range remained unchanged. We follow the same thought process with respect to establishing overall compensation ranges for the other named executive officers. The fact that actual total compensation for the named executive officers currently falls well below levels called for in the guidelines is reflective of the fact that Columbia is a relatively young and evolving company. Throughout its short history, the Company s executive management and Board have approached executive compensation in a manner consistent with the primary shareholder objective of building long-term enterprise value over time.

16

Allocation Among Components

As demonstrated in the following table, under our compensation structure, the mix of base salary, short-term and long-term incentive varies depending on the executive s position:

		Typical	Typical			
		Cash	Equity			
	Typical	Incentive	Incentive	Value of		Total
	Base Salary	Target	Target	Benefits	SERP	Compensation
President and CEO	35%	18%	28%	10%	9%	100%
EVP and Chief Financial Officer	45%	14%	16%	14%	11%	100%
EVP and Chief Banking Officer	45%	14%	16%	14%	11%	100%
EVP and Chief Credit Officer	48%	14%	12%	14%	12%	100%
EVP and Human Resource Director	48%	14%	12%	14%	12%	100%

In allocating compensation among these elements, we believe that compensation for the Chief Executive Officer should be more heavily weighted toward performance-based elements, since the Chief Executive Officer has the greatest ability to influence the Company's overall performance. The Committee realizes that certain critical control positions, such as the Chief Financial Officer, Chief Banking Officer, Chief Credit Officer, and Human Resources Director should receive a relatively higher portion of their compensation in base salary in a manner consistent with the compensation practices of our Peer Group. In making these specific allocations, we relied on the guidance provided by the Watson Wyatt report. It sets Columbia salaries at the midpoint of the competitive salary band; short-term cash incentive at the market 5th percentile and long-term equity incentive at the market 25th percentile. We believe these allocations most closely align Columbia within its competitive marketplace and are consistent with our overall compensation philosophy as described above.

Key Elements

Columbia s overall compensation program for executives consists of four key elements:

Base Salary. Base salary opportunities should be competitive with relevant organizations and internally consistent based upon each position s scope of responsibilities. Individual salary determinations will be made considering individual performance, qualifications, experience, and overall contribution to the organization.

Short-Term Incentives. Consistent with competitive practices, executives should have a portion of targeted total compensation at risk, contingent upon meeting predefined goals. We believe it is important that executive incentives be based upon the overall performance of the Company and specific individual performance targets. The variable annual bonus permits individual performance be recognized and is based, in significant part, on an evaluation of the contribution made by the executive to Columbia s overall performance.

Long-Term Incentives. Executive officers and other key management positions should have a meaningful portion of their competitive total compensation opportunity linked to shareholder return, which is directly tied to our long term vision of growth, stability, and our commitment to a personalized banking approach and asset quality. Long-term incentives available to executive officers include equity awards that are intended to align the interests of an executive with those of Columbia s shareholders, and further serve to promote an executive s continued service to the organization.

Employee Benefits. The Company will assist executives in meeting their retirement income, health care, disability income, time-off and other needs through competitive, cost-effective, Company-sponsored programs that provide individuals with reasonable flexibility in the context of their individual circumstances.

The combination of these key elements enables us to reinforce our pay-for-performance philosophy, as well as strengthen our ability to attract and retain highly qualified executives. We believe that this combination of programs provides an appropriate mix of fixed and variable pay, balances short-term operational performance with long-term shareholder value, and is a key ingredient in executive recruitment and retention.

17

Decisions regarding executive total compensation program design, as well as individual pay decisions, will be made in the context of the total compensation philosophy and our ability to pay, as defined by our financial success. We believe that this approach best serves the interests of Columbia s shareholders. It enables Columbia to meet the requirements of the highly competitive banking environment in which it operates, while ensuring that executive officers are compensated in a way that advances both the short-term and long-term interests of shareholders.

Base Salary

Our goal is to provide base salary levels that reflect a combination of factors, including competitive pay levels relative to the Peer Group discussed above, the executives experience and tenure, our overall annual budget, and the executives individual performance. The Compensation Committee sets compensation for the Chief Executive Officer. Base salaries for Columbia s other executive officers are based upon recommendations by the Chief Executive Officer, taking into account such factors as the individual performance and contribution to the organization, the executive s experience and scope of responsibilities; and competitive industry salaries. The Compensation Committee evaluates the information obtained in light of Columbia s stated compensation objectives and carefully reviews the Watson-Wyatt report. The Committee also considers general economic conditions with the area and within the industry.

Considering the results of the Watson Wyatt study, the Committee established a market range of \$302,000 to \$498,000 for the Chief Executive Officer, and ranges of \$113,000 to \$247,000 for the other named executive officers. Ms. Dressel serves as President and Chief Executive Officer of Columbia Bank and has served as President and Chief Executive Officer of Columbia since February 2003. In determining the compensation for Ms. Dressel for 2006, the Committee considered both quantitative and qualitative factors. The committee s goal was to bring Ms. Dressel s base salary up to the mid-point of the Peer Group range in 2006.

In looking at quantitative factors, the Committee reviewed the goals established for 2006 and Columbia s performance for 2005. Specifically, the Committee considered net income, earnings per share and other significant factors as follows:

Net income and diluted earnings per share grew by 32% and 23% respectively.

Total loans increased by 15% and total deposits increased by 8%.

Net Interest Margin, Return on Equity and Return on Assets improved.

The Bank of Astoria was successfully integrated into the Company s operations.

The King County Commercial Banking team was expanded.

In addition to these quantitative accomplishments, the Committee also considered certain qualitative accomplishments by Ms. Dressel in 2005. Specifically, the Committee recognized her leadership in strategically positioning Columbia as a recognized competitor in the banking industry and in Columbia s market area, which helped to improve the Company s earnings and stock appreciation by 32% and 14%, respectively, over 2004. As a result of these considerations, Ms. Dressel s base salary was increased to \$360,000 in 2006, a salary that approaches the midpoint of the range recommended in the Watson Wyatt report.

Similarly, the Compensation Committee evaluated Ms. Dressel s recommendations for base salary adjustments for each of the other named executive officers. Taking into account those recommendations, together with the results of the Watson Wyatt report, base salaries for the other executive officers were increased as follows: the Chief Financial Officer s salary was adjusted to \$210,000, which is slightly above the mid-point range; the Chief Banking Officer salary was adjusted to \$200,000, which is near the mid-point range; and the Chief Credit Officer s salary was adjusted to \$175,000, which is also near the mid-point range. The base salary of the Human Resource Director was not adjusted because his salary was already above the mid-point range, an appropriate reflection of his more than 40 years experience in the banking field.

18

Short-Term Incentive Contribution

Executive officers have an annual incentive (bonus) opportunity with awards based on the overall performance of Columbia as well as specific individual performance targets. The performance targets may be based on one or more of the following criteria: maintaining sound asset quality, increasing earnings and return on equity, and successfully pursuing Columbia s growth strategy. The design of this bonus program reflects the guidance provided by Watson Wyatt; each position is assigned a target incentive which reflects the position s relative importance to the overall success of the Company as well as the levels of incentive opportunity offered to comparable positions within the Peer Group. The bonus program incorporates a scorecard format that lists, weights and prioritizes the primary annual performance targets for the Chief Executive Officer, as well as each of the executive officers. The Chief Executive Officer s scorecard for 2006 was developed by the Compensation Committee based on input from the Board. The Committee used this input to create Ms. Dressel s incentive scorecard for 2006, which was recommended to the full Board and adopted at the regular Board meeting in February. Ms. Dressel s 2006 short-term incentive scorecard includes the following elements:

Performance goals	Weighting
Improvement in net income	20%
Improvement in ROE	20%
Improved efficiency ratio	20%
Strategic initiatives and leadership development	40%

For each of the executive officers, a 2006 short-term incentive scorecard was developed by Ms. Dressel, which was reviewed and approved by the Compensation Committee. In developing the scorecards for each executive, Ms. Dressel took into consideration the Company's annual business plan and strategic plan. In those cases where an executive has responsibility for line-of-business performance, the performance goals are more heavily weighted toward operational performance. When an executive has broader corporate responsibility, such as our Chief Executive Officer, the goals are tailored to his or her particular objectives for the year. In each case, Columbia's factors relating to overall financial performance represents a 60% factor in determining the short-term incentive award; and factors relating to strategic initiatives and leadership development represent 40%. The overall financial performance factors are the same for all the executive vice presidents, while the performance factors for the strategic initiatives and leadership development were unique to each executive officer based upon his area of responsibility.

Decisions about cash incentive awards for the Company s performance in 2006 were made in light of the high expectations shared by the Board and executive management to exceed the annual growth performance rate of its Peer Group.

Equity Compensation

Columbia s compensation philosophy recognizes that executive officers and other key management should have a meaningful portion of their total compensation opportunity tied to shareholder return that is directly aligned with our long-term vision of growth and profitability. Columbia s use of stock-based compensation is an important element of employee compensation that facilitates the alignment of management s goals with the goals of the shareholders and the retention of executive management and other key employees. Columbia s use of stock-based compensation is based on the principles that (1) stock-based compensation is an important element of executive pay; (2) the grant of equity compensation is based on performance measures; and (3) owning stock is an important ingredient in forming the partnership of the employee with the goals of the organization and the shareholders.

In establishing award levels, we do not consider the equity ownership levels of the recipients or prior awards that are fully vested. It is our belief that competitors who might try to hire away our employees would not give credit for equity ownership in Columbia and, accordingly, to remain competitive, we cannot afford to give credit for that factor either.

19

Levels of awards are considered using a multiple of salary, market conditions and the executives level of contribution to the Company based on the attainment of Company and individual goals. The Chief Executive Officer awards are based primarily on Company performance and the awards for the remainder of executive management are based on a combination of Company financial performance and goals specific to their area of responsibility as related to the Company s strategic initiatives and leadership development goals. In making decisions about equity compensation, the Committee is guided by the Watson Wyatt report to ensure that equity award levels for our executives are competitive when compared to companies in our Peer Group.

Historically, the primary form of equity compensation consisted of non-qualified and incentive stock options. We selected this form because of the favorable accounting and tax treatments and the near universal expectation by employees in our industry that they would receive stock options. However, beginning in 2006, the accounting treatment for stock options changed as a result of Statement of Financial Accounting Standards No. 123(R), which makes the accounting treatment of stock options less attractive. As a result, we addressed the feasibility of granting shares of restricted stock to employees, and concluded that restricted stock would provide an equally motivating form of incentive compensation while permitting us to use fewer shares, thereby reducing potential dilution to existing shareholders. Award levels vary among participants based on their positions with the Company. Grants for 2006 were made at the February meeting of the Compensation Committee. We do not coordinate the timing of equity award grants with the release of material non-public information. The exercise price for equity awards is established at the fair market value of the closing price of our stock on the date the Committee approves the grant.

Stock Ownership Guidelines

The Company has adopted stock ownership guidelines for its executive officers. The guidelines are intended to help closely align the financial interests of these officers with those of Columbia s shareholders. Officers are expected to make continuing progress towards compliance with the guidelines during a five-year period.

The ownership guidelines are as follows: (1) senior executive officers (currently including the positions of Chief Executive Officer, President, and Chief Operating Officer) have a required minimum ownership of approximately 28,000 shares; and (2) Chief Banking Officer, the Chief Credit Officer, Chief Financial Officer and the Executive Vice President in charge of Human Resources have a required minimum ownership of approximately 21,000 shares.

The Board has also approved stock ownership guidelines that call for directors to achieve a stock ownership position of at least 7,000 shares within five years of joining the Board. At year-end 2006 all directors and executive officers that had been with the organization for five years or more had exceeded the ownership guidelines.

Retirement Benefits

The Company believes that a retirement plan for its executive officers is an important part of the total compensation package and provides a mechanism for attracting and retaining superior executives. The Company has not adopted a formal pension plan but, instead, has provided retirement benefits to its executives in the form of Supplemental Retirement and Compensation Plans and Deferred Compensation Plan. In 2004, the Company terminated the use of further SERP s and adopted the Supplemental Compensation or Unit Plan for future executives.

Supplemental Executive Retirement Plan and Split Dollar Benefit. In 2001, Columbia implemented a supplemental executive retirement plan (the SERP) for certain executive officers of Columbia (the Executives) to provide retirement benefits to those officers. The SERP is unsecured and unfunded and there are no plan assets. Columbia has purchased single premium Bank Owned Life Insurance (BOLI policies) on the lives of the executives and other officers and intends to use income from the BOLI policies to offset SERP benefit expenses. Further, the Company benefits from its share of any future death benefits paid out under these

20

BOLI policies. A description of the SERP is located in the section *Post Employment and Termination Benefits* of this Proxy Statement. The quantitative elements of the SERP are provided in the Pension Benefit Table, which is included with the Compensation Tables provided in this Proxy Statement.

Supplemental Compensation Plan. The Company entered into supplemental compensation arrangements (Unit Plans) with Andrew L. McDonald, Executive Vice President/Chief Credit Officer. The vesting schedules are ten years, and each will pay \$25,000 per year for ten years after vesting. If Mr. McDonald leaves the employment of Columbia prior to expiration during the respective ten-year period, the entire amount is forfeited. Once receiving the benefit, there is a non-competition clause against the participant gaining employment with a competing organization.

Executive Deferred Compensation Plan. In February 2004, the Board of Directors adopted a Deferred Compensation Plan known as the 401 Plus Plan (EDCP) for certain directors and all Highly Compensated Employees (as defined by IRS regulations). The EDCP generally provides for the deferral of certain taxable income earned by participants in the EDCP. Designated officers or key employees may elect to defer annually under the EDCP up to 50% of their salary to be earned in the calendar year, and up to 100% of any cash bonuses. This plan allows for additional deferral of taxable income because of regulatory restrictions imposed on highly compensated employees participation in the company s 401(k) Plan. Currently, interest paid on the participant deferrals is Libor plus 3.58%, the same rate as is paid on the Company s Trust Preferred Securities.

For 2006, each named executive officer received a matching contribution equal to 3.0% of their contributions for the Company s 401(k) Plan in accordance with the provisions of the 401(k) Plan. At the January 2007 board meeting, the Board approved for all Company employees a discretionary contribution to the 401(k) Plan equal to 5.0% of each employees eligible earnings, consistent with long-standing historical practice.

Non-employee directors may also participate in this plan and elect to have any portion, up to 100% of their director s fees deferred. Participants are unsecured creditors of the company and, as such, have their cash at risk.

Executive Employment and Severance (Change of Control) Agreements

Ms. Dressel serves as President and Chief Executive Officer of Columbia and Columbia Bank pursuant to an employment agreement entered into effective August 1, 2004. The Company believes that an employment agreement helps protect the interests of our shareholders in a number of meaningful ways. First, it guarantees continuity of leadership through retention; second, it contains a non-compete provision that remains in force for duration of the pay-out period. Third, and perhaps most importantly, an employment agreement reduces potential concerns from shareholders about the degree to which the Chief Executive Officer is affected by short-term prospects for continued employment when making key strategic, long-term decisions. The term of the employment agreement with Ms. Dressel is a rolling three-year term that provides for termination by either party through a notice of non-renewal submitted at least 60 days prior to the anniversary of the agreement.

Ms. Dressel s employment agreement provides that if her employment is terminated without cause, or if she resigns for good reason, then she will receive salary and benefits for the greater of two years or the balance of the contract term, and all forfeiture provisions regarding any outstanding restricted stock or other compensation agreements will lapse. The employment agreement also provides for certain benefits and payments if Ms. Dressel s employment is terminated in connection with a change in control (as defined in the agreement).

Columbia also entered into Severance Agreements with Mark W. Nelson, Executive Vice President and Chief Banking Officer, Andrew L. McDonald, Executive Vice President and Chief Credit Officer, Gary R. Schminkey, Executive Vice President and Chief Financial Officer and Evans Q. Whitney, who served as the Executive Vice President-Human Resources until his retirement January 3, 2007. The severance agreements contain provisions, similar to those contained in the employment agreement discussed above, that require payments in the event of termination of employment related to a change of control. We believe that companies

21

should provide reasonable severance benefits to employees. With respect to executive management, these severance benefits should reflect the fact that it may be difficult for employees to find comparable employment within a short period of time. They also should disentangle the company from the former executive as soon as practicable. While it is possible to provide salary continuation to an employee during the job search process, which in some cases may be less expensive than a lump-sum severance payment, we prefer to pay a lump-sum severance payment in order to most cleanly and expeditiously sever the relationship as soon as appropriate.

Perquisites and Other Benefits

We annually review the perquisites that executive management receives. They participate in other benefits the same as other employees. These plans include medical and dental insurance, disability insurance, and the company s 401 (k) Plan. Mileage reimbursement occurs based on business use of their personal vehicles. The named executive officers do not receive any other perquisites or benefits such as company-provided cars, car allowances, country club memberships or special travel privileges.

Board Process

The Compensation Committee of the Board of Directors reviews the Executive Vice Presidents—salary, bonus and equity compensation based on the recommendation of Ms. Dressel, Chief Executive Officer. The Compensation Committee reviews and recommends to the full Board of Directors the total compensation for Ms. Dressel. The Board of Directors is responsible for approving Ms. Dressel—s compensation, and all equity compensation executive management and other key employees, as recommended by the Compensation Committee.

Compensation Tables

The following table shows compensation paid or accrued for the last fiscal year to Columbia s Chief Executive Officer, Chief Financial Officer and each of the three Named Executives earning in excess of \$100,000.

Summary Compensation Table

Name and		Salary	Bonus	Stock Awards	Opt Awa		V No I Cor	Change in Pension Value and Inqualified Deferred Inpensation Carnings	ll Other pensation	Total
Principal Position	Year	(\$)(1)	(\$)	(\$)(2)(3)	(\$)			(\$)(4)	(\$)(5)	 (\$)
Melanie J. Dressel,	2006	\$ 352,500	\$ 20,000	\$ 60,683	\$	0	\$	104,273	\$ 30,271	\$ 567,727
President and CEO										

Edgar Filing: N	NETFLIX INC -	Form 4
-----------------	----------------------	--------

Gary R. Schminkey,	2006	206,667	20,000	30,342	0	32,119	17,428	306,556
EVP & CFO								
Mark W. Nelson,	2006	198,333	20,000	30,342	0	65,451	19,086	333,212
EVP, Chief Banking Officer								
	2006	150 000	20.000	20.242	14.500	1 (22	10.200	250 120
Andrew L. McDonald	2006	173,333	20,000	30,342	14,522	1,633	18,290	258,120
EVP, Chief Credit Officer								
Evans Q. Tex Whitney,	2006	170,020	10,000	15,171	0	895,967	18,361	1,109,519
EVP Human Resources Manager								

⁽¹⁾ Amounts include discretionary contributions under the *Deferred Compensation Plan* as follows: Ms. Dressel \$12,000; Mr. Schminkey \$12,000; Mr. Nelson \$18,000; and Mr. McDonald \$7,500. The material terms of the *Deferred Compensation Plan* are described below.

- (2) Represents the proportionate amount of the total fair value of the stock awards recognized by Columbia as an expense in 2006 for financial accounting purposes, disregarding for this purpose the estimate of forfeitures related to service-based vesting conditions. The fair value of these awards and the amounts expensed in 2006 were determined in accordance with FAS 123(R). Assumptions used to calculate these amounts are set forth in the footnotes to the Grants of Plan-Based Awards Table and in the notes to the Company s audited financial statements for the fiscal year ended 2006, included in the Company s accompanying Annual Report.
- (3) The fair market value of the restricted stock awards was based on the price of Columbia s common stock at the close of business on February 22, 2006 (\$33.10), the date in which the restricted stock award was granted. The awards are held in escrow and become fully vested February 22, 2011. The material terms of the restricted stock awards are discussed below.

The amount for Mr. Whitney reflects the dollar amount recognized in 2006 for his restricted stock award. However, as a result of his retirement effective January 3, 2007, his award was cancelled and the amount reflected was forfeited.

(4) The amount for Ms. Dressel includes \$100,500 representing the increase during 2006 in actuarial present value of accumulated benefit under the Supplemental Executive Retirement Plan and \$3,773 in above-market earnings on the amounts deferred under the Deferred Compensation Plan. The material terms of both plans are described below under *Post Employment and Termination Benefits*.

The amount for Mr. Schminkey includes \$30,200 representing the increase during 2006 in actuarial present value of accumulated benefit under the Supplemental Executive Retirement Plan and \$1,919 in above-market earnings on the amounts deferred under the Deferred Compensation Plan. The material terms of both plans are described below under *Post Employment and Termination Benefits*.

The amount for Mr. Nelson includes \$64,500 representing the increase during 2006 in actuarial present value of accumulated benefit under the Supplemental Executive Retirement Plan, which he is not currently entitled to receive because such amounts are not vested and \$951 in above-market earnings on the amounts deferred under the Deferred Compensation Plan. The material terms of both plans are described below under *Post Employment and Termination Benefits*.

The amount for Mr. McDonald represents above-market earnings on the amounts deferred under the Deferred Compensation Plan, the material terms of which are described below under *Post Employment and Termination Benefits*.

The amount for Mr. Whitney includes \$891,000 representing the increase during 2006 in actuarial present value of accumulated benefit under the Supplemental Executive Retirement Plan, and \$4,967 in above-market earnings on the amounts deferred under the Deferred Compensation Plan. The material terms of both plans are described below under *Post Employment and Termination Benefits*.

(5) Amount shown for Ms. Dressel includes \$7,500 in 401(k) plan matching contributions, \$11,960 in 401(k) and Deferred Compensation Plan discretionary contributions; \$1,227 in split dollar insurance premiums and \$9,584 of allocated expense attributable to Ms. Dressel in connection with the one-time premium paid by Columbia related to the director long term care program, the terms of which are described under the section *Board Structure and Compensation*.

Amount shown for Mr. Schminkey includes \$4,577 in 401(k) plan matching contributions, \$11,960 in 401(k) and Deferred Compensation Plan discretionary contributions; and \$891 in split dollar insurance premiums.

Amount shown for Mr. Nelson includes 4,666 in 401(k) plan matching contributions, 12,440 in 401(k) and Deferred Compensation Plan discretionary contributions; and 1,980 in split dollar insurance premiums.

Amount shown for Mr. McDonald includes \$6,467 in 401(k) plan matching contributions, \$11,392 in 401(k) and Deferred Compensation Plan discretionary contributions; and \$431 in group term life insurance premiums.

23

Amount shown for Mr. Whitney includes \$4,516 in 401(k) plan matching contributions, \$11,000 in 401(k) discretionary contributions; and \$2,845 in split dollar insurance premiums.

Incentive Bonus Plan. Columbia has in place a discretionary Incentive Bonus Plan for the benefit of certain employees. Contributions by Columbia are based upon year-end results of operations for Columbia and attainment of goals by individuals. The size of the bonus pool is based upon an assessment of Columbia s performance as compared to both budgeted and prior fiscal year performance and the extent to which Columbia achieved its overall goals. Once the bonus pool is determined, the Chief Executive Officer or other executive officers, as appropriate, make bonus recommendations to the Personnel and Compensation Committee, within the limits of the pool, based upon an evaluation of individual performance and contribution to Columbia s overall performance. The Personnel and Compensation Committee determines the bonus to be paid to the Chief Executive Officer. For a discussion of the decisions and processes of the Company in determining incentive compensation for the Named Executives see the *Compensation Discussion & Analysis*. The amounts paid to the Named Executives under the Bonus Plan are included in the Bonus column of the Summary Compensation Table. In 2006, Columbia contributed \$1,030,000 to the Bonus Plan.

Equity Compensation

Stock Option and Equity Compensation Plan. The Amended and Restated Stock Option and Equity Compensation Plan (the Plan) has a term of ten years and provides for the grant of restricted stock, incentive stock options, nonqualified stock options, restricted stock units and stock appreciation rights. All eligible employees and directors may participate in the Plan. As of December 31, 2006, 418,572 shares are subject to granted but unexercised options and 371,687 shares remain available for future grant.

The restricted stock awards that were granted to the Named Executives in 2006 vest on the fifth year anniversary of the date of grant and become fully vested in 2011, subject to the following conditions: (i) the executive must remain fully employed with Columbia; and (ii) any remaining restrictions on the awards will automatically be removed following a change in control.

2006 Grants of Plan-Based Awards

	Grant	All Other Stock Awards: Number of Shares of Stock or Units	Val	nt Date Fair ue of Stock nd Option
Name	Date (#)(1)		A	wards(2)
Melanie J. Dressel	2/22/06	10,000	\$	331,000
Gary R. Schminkey	2/22/06	5,000		165,500
Mark W. Nelson	2/22/06	5,000		165,500
Andrew L. McDonald	2/22/06	5,000		165,500
Evans Q. Tex Whitney	2/22/06	2,500(3)		82,750

⁽¹⁾ The restricted stock awards are held in escrow and become fully vested on February 22, 2011, subject to certain conditions, as discussed in the section *Executive Compensation Stock Option and Equity Compensation Plan*

- (2) The grant date fair value of the restricted stock awards was based on the price of Columbia s common stock at the close of business on February 22, 2006 (\$33.10), the date in which the restricted stock award was granted.
- (3) In connection with Mr. Whitney s retirement effective January 3, 2007 this entire restricted stock award was forfeited, and a new grant of 500 shares was awarded to Mr. Whitney on January 2, 2007 that vested upon grant. The grant date fair value of the new award was based on the price of Columbia s common stock at the close of business on January 3, 2007 (\$34.69), the date in which the award was granted.

24

2006 Option Exercises and Stock Vested

Number of Shares
Acquired on Exercise

Name

(#)

(\$)(1)

Melanie J. Dressel

0
0
0

Option Awards

 Melanie J. Dressel
 0
 0

 Gary R. Schminkey
 0
 0

 Mark W. Nelson
 0
 0

 Andrew L. McDonald
 0
 0

 Evans Q. Tex Whitney
 9,096
 \$ 156,815

2006 Outstanding Equity Awards at Fiscal Year-End

		Option Awa		Stock Awards			
	Number of Securities Underlying Options (#)	Securities Underlying Underlying Unexercised Opti Options Options Exer		Option Expiration	Number of Shares or Units of Stock That Have Not Vested	Market Value of Shares or Units of Stock That Have Not Vested	
Name	Exercisable	Unexercisable	(\$)	Date	(#)(1)	(\$)	
Melanie J. Dressel	14,007 12,128	0	\$ 11.77 \$ 10.82	01/20/2007 12/20/2008	10,000	\$ 351,200	
Gary R. Schminkey	2,801 6,064	0	\$ 11.77 \$ 10.82	01/20/2007 12/20/2008	5,000	\$ 175,600	
Mark W. Nelson	10,500	0	\$ 10.68	10/23/2010	5,000	\$ 175,600	
Andrew L. McDonald	0	5,000(2)	\$ 21.66	05/26/2012	5,000	\$ 175,600	
Evans Q. Tex Whitney	7,005	0	\$ 11.77	01/20/2007	2,500(3)	\$ 87,800	

⁽¹⁾ Restricted Stock Awards are held in escrow and become fully vested on February 22, 2011.

25

⁽¹⁾ Value realized represents the excess of the fair market value of the shares at the time of exercise over the exercise price of the options.

⁽²⁾ The stock option was granted on May 26, 2004 and vests three years from date of grant.

⁽³⁾ In connection with Mr. Whitney s retirement effective January 3, 2007 this entire restricted stock award was forfeited, and a new grant of 500 shares was awarded to Mr. Whitney on January 2, 2007. The grant date fair value of the new award was based on the price of Columbia s common stock at the close of business on January 3, 2007 (\$34.69), the date in which the award was granted.

Post Employment and Termination Benefits

The following table provides information regarding nonqualified deferred compensation paid to the Named Executives during fiscal year 2006.

2006 Nonqualified Deferred Compensation

	Registrant								
		xecutive ntribution Last FY		tributions Last FY	Aggregate Earnings in Last FY				
Name		(\$) (1)		(\$)	(\$) (2)	(\$)			
	_								
Melanie J. Dressel	\$	12,000	\$	960	\$ 11,229	\$ 140,648			
Gary R. Schminkey	\$	12,000	\$	960	\$ 5,710	\$ 74,563			
Mark W. Nelson	\$	18,000	\$	1,440	\$ 2,829	\$ 42,211			
Andrew L. McDonald	\$	7,500	\$	600	\$ 4,861	\$ 62,079			
Evans Q. Tex Whitney	\$	0	\$	0	\$ 14,784	\$ 177,030			

⁽¹⁾ Amounts deferred in 2006 under the 401 Plus Plan, the terms of which are described below. These amounts are reflected in the Salary column of the Salary Compensation Table.

(2) The interest rate shall be equal to the three month LIBOR rate plus 3.58%. The Plan Administrator shall annually review the calculation of the rate of interest that will be applied to DCAs (the Interest Crediting Rate) for appropriateness. The Interest Crediting Rate shall be adjusted quarterly for fluctuations in the three-month LIBOR rate. Plan participants will be notified of any adjustments to the Crediting Rate.

On the last date of each month, the DCA maintained for each Participant shall be credited with an amount equal to the product of (i) one-twelfth (1/12th) of the Interest Crediting Rate for the quarter in which such month occurs, times (ii) the average balance in the DCA for that month. The amount so credited shall be treated as a part of the credit balance of the DCA for all purposes of this Plan. As used herein, the average balance in a DCA for a month shall be equal to the quotient determined by dividing (i) the sum of the credit balance in the DCA at the close of business each day in the calendar month, by (ii) the number of days in such month.

Deferred Compensation Plan. In February 2004, the Board of Directors adopted a deferred compensation plan known as the 401 Plus Plan (EDCP) for certain directors, a select group of senior management and key employees, as designated by resolution of the Board of Directors. The EDCP generally provides for the deferral of certain taxable income earned by participants in the EDCP. Non-employee directors may elect to have any portion, up to 100% of his or her director is fees deferred. Designated officers or key employees may elect to defer annually under the EDCP up to 50% of his or her salary to be earned in the calendar year, and up to 100% of any cash bonuses.

Distribution Election Notice. At the time a Participant first makes an election to defer Covered Compensation, he shall deliver to the Company a signed Distribution Election Notice in which he shall elect to receive distributions of the credit balance in his DCA in the form of either a single lump-sum payment or monthly installment payments over a period not to exceed one hundred twenty (120) months. A Participant may change such election from time to time; provided, however, that if a Distribution Election Notice is delivered to the Company less than

twelve (12) calendar months before the month in which distributions begin, such notice shall not be effective and the Company shall instead treat the Distribution Election Notice that was last delivered to the Company before such twelve (12) calendar month period as the effective notice.

Distributions Upon Retirement or Disability. The Company shall distribute the credit balance in a DCA maintained for a Participant at the time he Retires or becomes Disabled as either a single lump-sum or monthly installment payments, as elected by the Participant. If the Participant has elected a single lump-sum distribution,

26

such distribution shall be made within ninety (90) days after the date that a Participant Retires or becomes Disabled. If the Participant has elected monthly installment payments, such distribution shall be made on the first day of each month, beginning with the first day of the third month following the month in which a Participant Retires or becomes Disabled and continuing until the full amount of the DCA maintained for the Participant has been distributed. Until such DCA has been distributed in full, interest shall continue to be credited to the DCA, as provided in Section VI. The monthly installment payments shall be in as nearly equal amounts as possible. Notwithstanding any contrary provisions of the Plan, if Participant dies after monthly installment payments of the credit balance in the DCA maintained for him have begun, then the remaining credit balance in the DCA shall be distributed to his Designated Beneficiary in a single lump-sum within thirty (30) days after the Company receives notice that Participant has died.

Lump Sum Distributions Upon Termination of Employment Other Than Because of Death, Disability, or Retirement or if DCA is Less Than \$25,000. Notwithstanding a Participant s election to receive a distribution of the credit balance in the DCA maintained for him in the form of monthly installment payments, such credit balance shall be distributed to the Participant in a single lump-sum within ninety (90) days after the date on which he terminates his services or employment with the Company, if (i) such termination of services or employment is for any reason other than because he Retires or becomes Disabled, or (ii) if the credit balance of the DCA maintained for him does not exceed twenty-five thousand dollars (\$25,000). If a Participant s services or employment with the Company is terminated because of his death, the credit balance in the Participant s DCA shall be distributed to his Designated Beneficiary.

2006 Pension Benefits

	Plan Name	Number of Years Credited Service		sent Value of ecumulated Benefit	Last	ts During Fiscal ear
Name	(1)	(#)(2)		(\$)(3)	(\$)	
_			_			
Melanie J. Dressel	SERP	14	\$	444,000	\$	0
Gary R. Schminkey	SERP	14	\$	137,000	\$	0
Mark W. Nelson	SERP	4	\$	280,000	\$	0
Andrew L. McDonald	N/A	N/A		N/A	\$	0
Evans Q. Tex Whitney	SERP	14	\$	1,690,000	\$	0

- (1) The terms of the Supplemental Executive Retirement Plan (SERP) are described below.
- (2) Under the terms of the SERP, executives must, in addition to other conditions, be fully vested, which requires that the executive be employed by Columbia for at least six years. Each of Ms. Dressel, and Messrs. Schminkey and Whitney are 100% vested; Mr. Nelson is 30% vested, and will attain full vesting in 2013.
- (3) The estimated maximum annual retirement benefit payable under the SERP for the Named Executives upon attaining age 65 is as follows: Ms. Dressel \$294,688; Messrs. Schminkey, Nelson and Whitney \$206,957, \$161,627 and \$125,373, respectively.

Supplemental Executive Retirement Plan and Split Dollar Benefit. In 2001, Columbia implemented a supplemental executive retirement plan (the SERP) for certain executive officers of Columbia (the Executives) to provide retirement benefits to those officers. The SERP is unsecured and unfunded and there are no plan assets. Columbia has purchased single premium Bank Owned Life Insurance (BOLI policies) on the lives of the Executives and other officers and intends to use income from the BOLI policies to offset SERP benefit expenses.

The SERP provides the Executives with lifetime retirement benefits generally targeted to be the lesser of a fixed initial amount or 60% of the Executive s respective final full year of total compensation (as shown on the Form W-2). The SERP includes a number of restrictions on payment, including a requirement, subject to certain

exceptions, that the Executive attain age 65 (62 in the event of a change in control). The SERP includes a number of potential adjustments to the date on which retirement payments are initiated and to the amount of the Executives benefit. These potential adjustments include provisions for early retirement at a reduced benefit amount, and a 2% annual inflation adjustment to benefit payments. Executives terminated pursuant to a change in control of Columbia, or disabled under any circumstances will be 100% vested, regardless of tenure. Other potential SERP adjustments include an elimination of benefits if the Executive violates non-competition requirements or is terminated for cause or resigns voluntarily before achieving 100% vesting. The retirement benefits are funded from accruals to a benefit account during the participant s employment. The amount of the accrual is determined annually. The executive attains vesting by years of service; vesting 20% per year and becoming fully vested after five years.

Associated with the SERP benefit is a death benefit for each Executive s designated beneficiaries. Beneficiaries designated by an Executive are entitled to a split dollar share of the death proceeds from the life insurance policies on each Executive, which vary depending on the Executive s age at death, employment status with Columbia at the time of death, and eligibility to receive SERP payments.

Executive Employment Agreement. Ms. Dressel serves as President and Chief Executive Officer of Columbia and Columbia Bank pursuant to an employment agreement entered into effective August 1, 2004. The term of the employment agreement with Ms. Dressel is a rolling three year term that provides for termination by either party through a notice of non-renewal submitted at least 60 days prior to the anniversary of the agreement.

Ms. Dressel s employment agreement provides that if her employment is terminated without cause or if she resigns for good reason, then she will receive salary and benefits for the greater of two years or the balance of the contract term, and all forfeiture provisions regarding any outstanding restricted stock or other compensation agreements will lapse. The employment agreement also provides for certain benefits and payments if Ms. Dressel s employment is terminated in connection with a change in control (as defined in the agreement). In such event, in addition to the continued benefits and payment of base salary described above (as well as the lapsing of any forfeiture provisions), Ms. Dressel will receive an amount equal to two times any incentive payment she received during the year preceding her termination, and all of her stock awards will fully vest or any restrictions will be removed. If these provisions of the employment agreement result in Ms. Dressel being taxed under Section 4999 of the Internal Revenue Code (relating to golden parachute payments), Columbia must reimburse her for the amount of such tax (exclusive of any additional tax imposed as a result of such reimbursement).

The table below shows the maximum amounts that could be paid to Ms. Dressel under her agreement and (i) is based on the executive s salary at December 31, 2006; and (ii) assumes the triggering event was December 31, 2006.

Termination / Change in Control Payments

	Voluntary Termination, Death or Disability ⁽¹⁾	rmination hout cause)	Termination Due to a Change in Control		
Base salary	\$ 0	\$ 720,000	\$ 720,000		
Targeted Incentive bonus	0	0	260,000		
Healthcare and other benefits	0	455,328	455,328		
401(k) employer contribution	0	6,600	6,600		
Fair market values of accelerated equity vesting ⁽²⁾	351,200	351,200	351,200		
Accrued Vacation	0	0	0		
Perquisites	0	0	0		
Total	\$ 351,200	\$ 1,533,128	\$ 1,793,128		

(1) Assumes Ms. Dressel voluntarily terminated employment.

28

(2) For the purposes of this table the fair market value of the accelerated vesting of equity awards is determined as being the difference between the Company s December 31, 2006 closing stock price and the strike price of the accelerated equity awards. It is expected that in the event of a change of control, the per share settlement stock price would be substantially higher than that used in this table.

Severance Agreements. Columbia Bank has entered into Severance Agreements with Mark W. Nelson, Executive Vice President and Chief Banking Officer, Andrew L. McDonald, Executive Vice President and Chief Credit Officer and Gary R. Schminkey, Executive Vice President and Chief Financial Officer. The severance agreements contain provisions, similar to those contained in the employment agreement discussed above that require payments in the event of termination of employment related to a change in control. Under the terms of the agreements, following termination arising out of a change in control situation, the executives are entitled to (i) receive their base salary for terms of two years; (ii) accelerate the vesting of options; and (iii) removal of restrictions on any restricted stock or other restricted securities, subject to Federal securities laws. These agreements also contain a covenant that they will not compete with Columbia or any of its subsidiaries for up to three years after the commencement of severance benefit payments, unless payments of such severance benefits are waived by the executive. The terms of the severance agreements become operable only in certain circumstances involving a change in control. During 2006, Columbia was also party to a Severance Agreement with Mr. Whitney. Mr. Whitney retired effective January 3, 2007, and therefore, his agreement has been terminated.

The table below shows the maximum amounts that could be paid to the executives Schminkey, Nelson and McDonald under their respective agreements. The following information is based on (i) the executive s salary at December 31, 2006; and (ii) assumes the triggering event was December 31, 2006.

				without Cause ange in Control	Total Payments to Executive for Termination		
Name	Voluntary Termination Prior to Change in Control ⁽¹⁾		Equity Salary Awards		without Cause Following a Change in Control		
Gary R. Schminkey	\$	137,000	\$ 420,000	\$ 175,600	\$	595,600	
Mark W. Nelson		0	400,000	175,600		575,600	
Andrew L. McDonald		0	350,000	175,600		525,600	

⁽¹⁾ Assumes executive voluntarily terminates employment.

Other Employee Benefits

Employee Stock Purchase Plan. Columbia also maintains an Employee Stock Purchase Plan (the ESPP) that was adopted in 1995 and amended in January 2000. The ESPP allows eligible employees to purchase shares of Columbia common stock at 90% of the lower of the market price at either the beginning or the end of each six-month offering period by means of payroll deductions. At December 31, 2006, there were 87,953 shares available for purchase under the ESPP.

MANAGEMENT

Executive Officers who are not Directors

The following table sets forth information with respect to the executive officers during 2006 who are not directors or nominees for director of Columbia, including employment history for the last five years. All executive officers are elected annually and serve at the discretion of the Board of Directors.

			Has Served as an Officer of the
Name	Age	Position	Company since
	_		
Andrew L. McDonald ⁽¹⁾	48	Executive Vice President/Chief Credit Officer	2004
Mark W. Nelson ⁽²⁾	55	Executive Vice President/Chief Banking Officer	2002
Gary R. Schminkey	49	Executive Vice President and Chief Financial Officer	1993
Evans Q. Tex Whitney	63	Executive Vice President/Human Resources	1993

- Mr. McDonald joined Columbia Bank as an Executive Vice President and Chief Credit Officer in June 2004. Prior to joining Columbia Bank, Mr. McDonald was a Senior Vice President and Team Leader at U S Bank. Mr. McDonald s experience in banking spans over 18 years and includes senior credit officer positions with US Bank and West One Bank, as well as, managing US Bank s Media & Telecommunications group and South Puget Sound Commercial Banking group. Mr. McDonald previously held lending positions with Mellon Bank and Security Pacific.
- Mr. Nelson joined Columbia Bank as an Executive Vice President and Senior Credit Officer in October 2002 and was appointed a director of Bank of Astoria in 2005. Prior to joining Columbia Bank, Mr. Nelson was a Senior Vice President and Chief Lending Officer at Whidbey Island Bank. Mr. Nelson s experience spans over 30 years and includes executive positions with Evergreen Bank and Bank of America, as well as lending positions with Puget Sound National Bank and the Bank of California.
- (3) Mr. Whitney retired effective January 3, 2007.

SECTION 16(a) BENEFICIAL OWNERSHIP REPORTING COMPLIANCE

Section 16(a) of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934 requires Columbia s directors and executive officers to send reports of their ownership of Columbia s stock to the Securities and Exchange Commission. Columbia believes that all Section 16(a) filing requirements that apply to its directors and executive officers were complied with for the fiscal year ending December 31, 2006 except that the Named Executives each inadvertently neglected to file a Form 4 for the issuance of their restricted stock award in 2006. All forms have subsequently been filed. In making this disclosure Columbia has relied solely on written representations of its directors and executive officers, and copies of the reports that they have filed with the SEC.

INTEREST OF MANAGEMENT IN CERTAIN TRANSACTIONS

Transactions between Columbia or its affiliates and related persons (including directors and executive officers of Columbia and Columbia Bank, or their immediate family) must generally be approved by the Audit Committee, in accordance with the policies and procedures set forth in the policy governing Related Persons Transactions adopted by the Board of Directors. Under the Related Persons Transaction Policy, a transaction between a related person shall be consummated only if the Audit Committee, or a majority of the disinterested independent members of the Board, approves or ratifies such transaction in accordance with the guidelines set forth in the policy and if the transaction is on terms comparable to those that could be obtained in arm s length dealings with an unrelated third party.

30

During 2006 certain directors and executive officers of Columbia and Columbia Bank, and their immediate family members, were customers of Columbia Bank, and it is anticipated that such individuals will continue to be customers of Columbia Bank in the future. All transactions between Columbia Bank and its executive officers and directors, and their associates, were made in the ordinary course of business on substantially the same terms, including interest rates and collateral, as those prevailing at the time for comparable transactions with other persons, and, in the opinion of management, did not involve more than the normal risk of collect ability or present other unfavorable features.

INDEPENDENT PUBLIC ACCOUNTANTS

The firm of Deloitte & Touche LLP (Deloitte) performed the audit of the consolidated financial statements of Columbia and its subsidiaries for the year ended December 31, 2006. Shareholders are not required to take action on the selection of the public accountants. A representative of Deloitte is expected to be present at the Annual Meeting to make a statement, if desired, and to be available to respond to appropriate questions.

Fees Paid to Independent Auditors

The following table sets forth the aggregate fees charged to the Company by Deloitte, for audit services rendered in connection with the audited consolidated financial statements and reports for the 2006 and 2005 fiscal years and for other services rendered during the 2006 and 2005 fiscal years.

	Fiscal	% of	Fiscal	% of
Fee Category	2006	Total	2005	Total
Audit Fees	\$ 650,000	99.6%	\$ 745,857	85.6%
Audit-Related Fees	2,850	0.4	125,958	14.4%
Tax Fees	0	0	0	0
All Other Fees	0	0	0	0
Total Fees	\$ 652,850	100.0%	\$871,815	100.0%

Audit Fees. Consists of fees billed to Columbia for professional services rendered by Deloitte in connection with the audit of our financial statements and review of financial statements included in Columbia s Form 10-Q s or services to Columbia in connection with statutory or regulatory filings or engagements.

Audit-Related Fees. For fiscal year 2006, billed amounts consist of fees to provide financial accounting consultation services. For fiscal year 2005, billed fees consist of fees to provide internal control advisory services relating to Columbia s program to address specific matters in connection with Sarbanes-Oxley.

Tax Fees. There were no fees billed for tax compliance, tax advice or tax planning services for the fiscal years ended 2006 and 2005.

All Other Fees. There were no fees for services not included above for the fiscal years ended 2006 and 2005.

In considering the nature of the services provided by Deloitte, the Audit Committee determined that such services are compatible with the provision of independent audit services. The Audit Committee discussed these services with Deloitte and Company management to determine that they are permitted under the rules and regulations concerning auditor independence promulgated by the SEC to implement Sarbanes-Oxley, as well as the American Institute of Certified Public Accountants.

31

Audit Committee Pre-Approval of Audit and Permissible Non-Audit Services of Independent Auditors

The services performed by Deloitte in 2006 were pre-approved in accordance with the pre-approval policy and procedures adopted by the Audit Committee at its April 25, 2006 meeting. This policy describes the permitted audit, audit-related, tax, and other services (collectively, the Disclosure Categories) that Deloitte may perform. The policy requires that prior to the beginning of each fiscal year, a description of the services (the Service List) expected to be performed by Deloitte in each of the Disclosure Categories in the following fiscal year be presented to the Audit Committee for approval.

Services provided by Deloitte during the following year that are included in the Service List were pre-approved following the policies and procedures of the Audit Committee.

Any requests for audit, audit-related, tax, and other services not contemplated on the Service List must be submitted to the Audit Committee for specific pre-approval and cannot commence until such approval has been granted. Normally, pre-approval is provided at regularly scheduled meetings. However, the authority to grant specific pre-approval between meetings, as necessary, has been delegated to the Chairman of the Audit Committee. The Chairman must update the Audit Committee at the next regularly scheduled meeting of any services that were granted specific pre-approval.

In addition, although not required by the rules and regulations of the SEC, the Audit Committee generally requests a range of fees associated with each proposed service on the Service List and any services that were not originally included on the Service List. Providing a range of fees for a service incorporates appropriate oversight and control of the independent auditor relationship, while permitting the Company to receive immediate assistance from Deloitte when time is of the essence.

The Audit Committee reviews the status of services and fees incurred year-to-date against the original Service List and the forecast of remaining services and fees for the fiscal year.

The policy contains a de minimis provision that operates to provide retroactive approval for permissible non-audit services under certain circumstances. The provision allows for the pre-approval requirement to be waived if all of the following criteria are met:

- (1) The service is not an audit, review or other attest service;
- (2) The aggregate amount of all such services provided under this provision does not exceed the lesser of \$12,650 or five percent of total fees paid to the independent auditor in a given fiscal year;
- (3) Such services were not identified at the time of the engagement to be non-audit services;
- (4) Such services are promptly brought to the attention of the Audit Committee and approved by the Audit Committee or its designee;

(5) The service and fee are specifically disclosed in the Proxy Statement as meeting the de minimis requirements.

32

AUDIT COMMITTEE REPORT

The Audit Committee of the Board of Directors makes the following report, which notwithstanding anything to the contrary set forth in any of Columbia s filings under the Securities Act of 1933 or the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, will not be incorporated by reference into any such filings and will not otherwise be deemed to be proxy soliciting materials or to be filed under such Acts.

The Audit Committee consists of the directors listed below. The Board of Directors has determined that the membership of the Audit Committee meets the independence requirements as defined under the Nasdaq listing standards. During 2002 and early 2003, the SEC issued rules under Sarbanes-Oxley governing the role and membership standards of audit committees.

Management has the primary responsibility for the financial statements and the reporting process, including the systems of internal controls. The Audit Committee is responsible for overseeing Columbia s financial reporting processes on behalf of the Board of Directors. With respect to fiscal 2006 the Audit Committee has:

- (1) reviewed and discussed the audited financial statements with management, and management represented to the Audit Committee that Columbia s consolidated financial statements were prepared in accordance with generally accepted accounting principles;
- (2) discussed with the independent accountants the matters required to be discussed by SAS 61 (Communication with Audit Committees);
- (3) received from Deloitte the written disclosures required by Independence Standards Board Standard No. 1 (Independent Discussions with Audit Committees), and the Committee discussed with Deloitte that firm s independence;
- (4) discussed with Columbia s internal and independent accountants the overall scope and plans for their respective audits;
- (5) met with the internal and independent auditors, with and without management present, to discuss the results of their examinations, the evaluations of Columbia s internal controls, and the overall quality of Columbia s financial reporting; and

Based on the review and discussions referred to in items (1) through (5) above, the Audit Committee has recommended to Columbia s Board of Directors that the audited financial statements be included in Columbia s Annual Report on Form 10-K for the last fiscal year for filing with the Securities and Exchange Commission.

Audit Committee Members

John P. Folsom, Chairman

Thomas M. Hulbert

Daniel C. Regis

James M. Will

33

Table of Contents

ANNUAL REPORT TO SHAREHOLDERS AND FORM 10-K

Columbia s Annual Report and Form 10-K for the year ended December 31, 2006 (which is not a part of Columbia s proxy soliciting materials) is being mailed to Columbia s shareholders with this Proxy Statement. Additional copies of the Annual Report and Form 10-K will be furnished to shareholders upon request to:

JoAnne Coy

VP, Corporate Communications

P. O. Box 2156, MS 8300

Tacoma, WA 98401-2156

Fax: (253) 305-0854

Delivery of Documents to Stockholders Sharing an Address

In some cases, only one copy of this Proxy Statement is being delivered to multiple stockholders sharing an address unless we have received contrary instructions fro one or more of the stockholders. We will deliver promptly, upon written request, a separate copy of this Proxy Statement to a stockholder at a shared address to which a single copy of the document was delivered. To request a separate delivery of these materials now or in the future, a stockholder may submit a written or oral request to the Corporate Secretary at the address and number written above. Additionally, any stockholders who are presently sharing an address and receiving multiple copies of either the Proxy Statement or the Annual Report and who would rather receive a single copy of such materials may instruct us accordingly by directing their request to us in the manner provided above.

WE URGE YOU TO SIGN AND RETURN YOUR PROXY CARD AS PROMPTLY AS POSSIBLE, WHETHER OR NOT YOU PLAN TO ATTEND THE ANNUAL MEETING IN PERSON. IF YOU DO ATTEND THE ANNUAL MEETING, YOU MAY THEN WITHDRAW YOUR PROXY. THE PROXY MAY BE REVOKED AT ANY TIME PRIOR TO ITS EXERCISE.

34

COLUMBIA BANKING SYSTEM, INC.

PROXY FOR ANNUAL MEETING OF SHAREHOLDERS

APRIL 25 2001

THIS PROXY IS SOLICITED ON BEHALF OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF COLUMBIA BANKING SYSTEM. INC

The undersigned shareholder of COLUMBIA BANKING SYSTEM, INC. (Columbia) hereby nominates, constitutes and appoints Melanie J. Dressel and William T. Weyerhaeuser, and each of them (with full power to act alone), the true and lawful attorneys and proxies, each with full power of substitution, for me and in my name, place and stead, to act and vote all of the common stock of Columbia standing in my name and on its books on March 1, 2007, at the Annual Meeting of Shareholders to be held at the Greater Tacoma Convention & Trade Center, 1500 Broadway, Tacoma, Washington, 98402, on April 25, 2007, at 1:00 p.m., and at any adjournment thereof, with all the powers the undersigned would possess if personally present, as shown on the reverse side.

The undersigned hereby acknowledges receipt of the Notice of Annual Meeting of Shareholders for the April 25, 2007 Annual Meeting, and the accompanying documents forwarded therewith, and ratifies all lawful action taken by the above-named attorneys and proxies.

THIS PROXY, WHEN PROPERLY EXECUTED, WILL BE VOTED AS SPECIFIED ON THE REVERSE SIDE. IF NO DIRECTION IS MADE, THIS PROXY WILL BE VOTED. FOR THE PROPOSAL SET FORTH HERFIN

Management knows of no other matters that may properly be, or which are likely to be, brought before the Annual Meeting. However, if any other matters are properly presented at the Annual Meeting, this Proxy will be voted in accordance with the

recommendations of management.

PLEASE SIGN AND RETURN IMMEDIATELY

COLUMBIA BANKING SYSTEM, INC.

1301 A STREET

TACOMA. WASHINGTON 98402-4200

VOTE BY INTERNET - www.proxyvote.com

Use the Internet to transmit your voting instructions and for electronic delivery of information up until 11:59 P.M. Eastern Time the day before the cut-off date o meeting date. Have your proxy card in hand when you access the web site and follow the instructions to obtain your records and to create an electronic voting instruction form.

ELECTRONIC DELIVERY OF FUTURE SHAREHOLDER COMMUNICATIONS

If you would like to reduce the costs incurred by Columbia Banking System, Inc. in mailing proxy materials, you can consent to receiving all future proxy statements, proxy cards and annual reports electronically via e-mail or the Internet. To sign up for electronic delivery, please follow the instructions above to vote using the Internet and, when prompted, indicate that you agree to receive or access shareholder communications electronically in future years.

VOTE BY PHONE 1-800-690-6903

Use any touch-tone telephone to transmit your voting instructions up until 11:59 P.M. Eastern Time the day before the cut-off date or meeting date. Have your proxy card in hand when you call and then follow the simple instructions the Vote Voice provides you.

VOTE BY MAIL

Mark, sign, and date your proxy card and return it in the postage-paid envelope we have provided or return it to Columbia Banking System, Inc., c/o ADP, 51 Mercedes Way, Edgewood, NY 11717.

TO VOTE, MARK BLOCKS BELOW IN BLUE OR BLACK INK AS FOLLOWS

COLBA1

THIS PROXY CARD IS VALID ONLY WHEN SIGNED AND DATED

KEEP THIS_PORTION FOR YOUR RECORDS DETACH AND RETURN THIS PORTION ONLY

COLUMBIA BANKING SYSTEM INC.

1. ELECTION OF DIRECTORS

A proposal to elect as directors the persons listed below to serve until the Annual Meeting of Shareholders in the year 2008 or until their successors are duly elected and qualified:

For Withhold For All All Except

To withhold authority to vote for any individual nominee(s), mark For All Except and write the number(s) of the nominee(s) on the line below

01) Melanie J. Dressel

02) John P. Folsom

Edgar Filling. NETT EIX 1140 - FOITH 4
>upon consummation of the transaction which resulted in the stockholder becoming an interested stockholder, the

>upon consummation of the transaction which resulted in the stockholder becoming an interested stockholder, the interested stockholder owned at least 85% of the voting stock of the corporation outstanding at the time the transaction commenced, excluding for purposes of determining the number of shares outstanding those shares owned by persons who are directors and also officers and by employee stock plans in which employee participants do not have the right to determine confidentially whether shares held subject to the plan will be tendered in a tender or exchange offer; or at or subsequent to such time, the business combination is approved by the board of directors and authorized at an annual or special meeting of stockholders, and not by written consent, by the

49

Table of Contents

affirmative vote of at least two-thirds of the outstanding voting stock which is not owned by the interested stockholder.

The application of Section 203 may limit the ability of stockholders to approve a transaction that they may deem to be in their best interests. Section 203 defines business combination to include:

any merger or consolidation involving the corporation and the interested stockholder;

any sale, lease, transfer, pledge or other disposition of 10% or more of the assets of the corporation to or with the interested stockholder;

subject to limited exceptions, any transaction which results in the issuance or transfer by the corporation of any stock of the corporation to the interested stockholder;

any transaction involving the corporation which has the effect of increasing the proportionate share of the stock of any class or series of the corporation beneficially owned by the interested stockholder; or

the receipt by the interested stockholder of the benefit of any loans, advances, guarantees, pledges or other financial benefits provided by or through the corporation.

In general, Section 203 defines an interested stockholder as any entity or person beneficially owning 15% or more of the outstanding voting stock of the corporation or is an affiliate or associate of the corporation and was the owner of 15% or more of the outstanding voting stock of the corporation at any time within the past three years, and any entity or person associated with, affiliated with or controlling or controlled by such entity or person.

Limitations on Liability and Indemnification of Officers and Directors

Our restated certificate of incorporation provides that none of our directors shall be personally liable to us or our stockholders for monetary damages for breach of fiduciary duty as a director, except liability for:

any breach of the director s duty of loyalty to us or our stockholders;

acts or omissions not in good faith or which involve intentional misconduct or a knowing violation of law;

the payment of unlawful dividends and certain other actions prohibited by the Delaware General Corporation Law; and

any transaction from which the director derived any improper personal benefit.

The effect of this provision of our restated certificate of incorporation is to eliminate our rights and the rights of our stockholders to recover monetary damages against a director for breach of the fiduciary duty of care as a director, including breaches resulting from negligent or grossly negligent behavior, except in the situations described above. This provision does not limit or eliminate our rights or the rights of any stockholder to seek non-monetary relief, such as an injunction or rescission in the event of a breach of a director s duty of care.

Our restated certificate of incorporation and by-laws provide a right to indemnification to the fullest extent permitted by the Delaware General Corporation Law for expenses, attorney s fees, damages, punitive damages, judgments, penalties, fines and amounts paid in settlement actually and reasonably incurred by any person whether or not the indemnified liability arises or arose from any threatened, pending or completed proceeding by or in our right by reasons of the fact that he or she is or was our director or officer.

Stock Transfer Agent

The transfer agent for our common stock is the Registrar and Transfer Company, Ten Commerce Drive, Cranford, New Jersey 07106. Its telephone number is (908) 272-8511.

50

Table of Contents

a citizen or resident of the United States;

MATERIAL U.S. TAX CONSIDERATIONS TO NON-U.S. HOLDERS

This is a general summary of the material U.S. federal income tax considerations with respect to your acquisition, ownership and disposition of our common stock if you are a non-U.S. holder that holds our common stock as a capital asset. A non-U.S. holder means a beneficial owner of shares other than:

a corporation, partnership or other entity created or organized in, or under the laws of, the United States or any political subdivision the United States;	n (
an estate, the income of which is subject to U.S. federal income taxation regardless of its source; or	
a trust, if a court within the United States is able to exercise primary supervision over the administration of the trust and one or mo U.S. persons have the authority to control all substantial decisions of the trust. This summary does not address all of the U.S. federal income and estate tax considerations that may be relevant to you in light of your particular circumstances or if you are a beneficial owner subject to special treatment under United States income tax laws such as a:	
controlled foreign corporation;	
passive foreign investment company;	
foreign personal holding company;	
company that accumulates earnings to avoid U.S. federal income tax;	
foreign tax-exempt organization;	
financial institution;	
partnership or other pass through entity for U.S. federal income tax purposes;	
broker or dealer in securities; or	
former U.S. citizen or resident.	
This summary does not discuss any aspect of state, local or foreign taxation. This summary is based on current provisions of the International Control of the Int	al

Table of Contents 71

Revenue Code, Treasury regulations, judicial opinions, published positions of the U.S. Internal Revenue Service (the IRS) and all other applicable authorities, all of which are subject to change, possibly with retroactive effect. This summary is not intended as tax advice.

We urge prospective non-U.S. holders to consult their tax advisors regarding the United States federal, state, local and foreign income and other tax considerations of acquiring, holding and disposing of shares of our common stock.

Dividends

In general, and subject to the discussion in the next paragraph, any distributions we make to you with respect to your shares of our common stock that constitute dividends for U.S. federal income tax purposes (excluding certain pro rata distributions of common stock to all of our stockholders) will be subject to U.S. withholding tax at a 30.0% rate or such lower rate as may be specified by an applicable income tax treaty. A distribution will constitute a dividend for U.S. federal income tax purposes to the extent of our current and accumulated earnings and profits as determined under the Internal Revenue Code. Any distribution not constituting a dividend will be treated first as reducing your basis in your shares of our common stock and, to the extent it exceeds your basis, as gain from the disposition of your shares of our common stock.

51

Table of Contents

Dividends we pay to you that are effectively connected with your conduct of a trade or business within the United States and, if certain income tax treaties apply, are attributable to a U.S. permanent establishment maintained by you, generally will not be subject to U.S. withholding tax if you comply with applicable certification and disclosure requirements. Instead, such dividends generally will be subject to U.S. federal income tax on a net income basis at the same rates applicable to U.S. persons. If you are a corporation, effectively connected income may also be subject to a branch profits tax at a rate of 30.0%, or a lower rate specified by an applicable income tax treaty.

A non-U.S. holder of our common stock who wishes to claim the benefit of an applicable treaty rate (and avoid backup withholding as discussed below) for dividends, will be required to (a) complete Internal Revenue Service Form W-8BEN (or successor form) and certify under penalty of perjury, that such holder is not a U.S. person or (b) if the common stock is held through certain foreign intermediaries, satisfy the relevant certification requirements of applicable Treasury regulations. Special certification and other requirements apply to certain non-U.S. holders that are pass-through entities.

A non-U.S. holder of our common stock eligible for a reduced rate of U.S. federal withholding tax pursuant to an income tax treaty may obtain a refund of any excess amounts withheld by filing an appropriate claim for refund with the IRS.

Sale or Other Disposition of Our Common Stock

You generally will not be subject to U.S. federal income tax on any gain realized upon the sale or other disposition of your share of our common stock unless:

the gain is effectively connected with your conduct of a trade or business within the United States and, under certain income tax treaties, is attributable to a U.S. permanent establishment you maintain;

you are an individual, you hold your shares of our common stock as capital assets, you are present in the United States for 183 days or more in the taxable year of disposition and you meet other conditions; or

we are or have been a United States real property holding corporation for U.S. federal income tax purposes (which we believe we are not and have never been, and do not anticipate we will become) and you hold or have held, directly or indirectly, at any time within the shorter of the five-year period preceding disposition or your holding period for your shares of our common stock, more than 5.0% of our common stock.

Information Reporting and Backup Withholding

We must report annually to the IRS and to each non-U.S. holder the amount of dividends or other distributions we pay to you on your shares of our common stock and the amount of tax we withhold on these distributions regardless of whether withholding is required. The IRS may make copies of the information returns reporting those dividends and amounts withheld available to the tax authorities in the country in which you reside pursuant to the provisions of an applicable income tax treaty or exchange of information treaty. In addition, dividends paid to a non-U.S. holder generally will be subject to backup withholding unless applicable certification requirements are met.

Information reporting and backup withholding generally are not required with respect to the amount of any proceeds from the sale of your share of our common stock outside the United States though a foreign office of a foreign broker that does not have certain specified connections to the United States. However, if you sell your shares of our common stock within the United States or through certain U.S.-related financial intermediaries, the broker will be required to report to the IRS the amount of proceeds paid to you and also backup withhold on such proceeds unless you provide appropriate certification (usually on an IRS Form W-8BEN) to the broker of your status as a non-U.S. person (and the broker does not have actual knowledge, or reason to know, that you are a U.S. person or that other

52

Table of Contents

requirements for exemption are not satisfied) or you are a corporation or one of several types of entities and organizations that qualify for exemption.

Any amounts withheld with respect to your shares of our common stock under the backup withholding rules will be refunded to you or credited against your U.S. federal income tax liability, if any, by the IRS if the required information is furnished in a timely manner.

Estate Tax

Shares of our common stock owned or treated as owned by a non-U.S. individual at the time of his or her death will be subject to U.S. federal estate tax unless an applicable estate tax treaty provides otherwise.

53

UNDERWRITING

The underwriters named below are acting through their representative, Friedman, Billings, Ramsey & Co., Inc. Subject to the terms and conditions contained in the underwriting agreement, we and the selling stockholders have agreed to sell to the underwriters, and each underwriter has agreed to purchase, the number of shares set forth opposite its name below. The underwriting agreement provides that the obligation of the underwriters to pay for and accept delivery of our common stock is subject to certain conditions. The underwriters are obligated to take and pay for all shares of our common stock offered (other than those covered by the over-allotment option described below) if any of the shares are taken.

Underwriters	Number of Shares
Friedman, Billings, Ramsey & Co., Inc.	
Total	1,205,000

We have granted the underwriters an option exercisable for 30 days after the date of this prospectus to purchase up to 180,750 additional shares of common stock to cover over-allotments, if any, at the public offering price less the estimated underwriting discounts and commissions set forth on the cover page of this prospectus.

The following table shows the per share and total estimated underwriting discounts and commissions we and the selling stockholders will pay to the underwriters. The amounts are shown assuming both no exercise and full exercise of the underwriters—option to purchase 180,750 additional shares of our common stock to cover over-allotments.

Lak	Lakeland		Selling Stockholders	
No Exercise	Full Exercise	No Exercise	Full Exercise	
\$	\$	\$	\$	
\$	\$	\$	\$	

The underwriters propose to offer our common stock directly to the public at \$ per share and to certain dealers at this price less a concession not in excess of \$ per share. The underwriters may allow, and the dealers may reallow, a concession not in excess of \$ per share to certain dealers.

We expect to incur expenses, excluding underwriting fees, of approximately \$550,000 in connection with this offering, including certain fees and expenses of counsel to the underwriters which we have agreed to pay, and for road show costs. Additionally, we have agreed to reimburse Friedman, Billings, Ramsey & Co., Inc. for its other out-of-pocket expenses in connection with this offering.

Our common stock is listed on The Nasdaq National Market under the symbol LAKE.

In connection with this offering the underwriters may engage in stabilizing transactions, over-allotment transactions, syndicate covering transactions, penalty bids and passive market making in accordance with Regulation M under the Exchange Act.

Stabilizing transactions permit bids to purchase the underlying security so long as the stabilizing bids do not exceed a specified maximum.

Over-allotment involves sales by the underwriters of shares in excess of the number of shares the underwriters are obligated to purchase, which creates a syndicate short position. The short position may be either a covered short position or a naked short position. In a covered short position, the number of shares over-allotted by the underwriters is not greater than the number of shares that they

may purchase in the over-allotment option. In a naked short position, the number of shares involved is greater than the number of shares in the over-allotment option. The underwriters may

54

Table of Contents

close out any covered short position by exercising their over-allotment option and/or purchasing shares in the open market.

Syndicate covering transactions involve purchases of the common stock in the open market after the distribution has been completed in order to cover syndicate short positions. In determining the source of shares to close out the short position, the underwriters will consider, among other things, the price of shares available for purchase in the open market as compared to the price at which they may purchase shares through the over-allotment option. If the underwriters sell more shares than could be covered by the over-allotment option, a naked short position, the position can only be closed out by buying shares in the open market. A naked short position is more likely to be created if the underwriters are concerned that there could be downward pressure on the price of the shares in the open market after pricing that could adversely affect investors who purchase in this offering.

Penalty bids permit the representative to reclaim a selling concession from a syndicate member when the common stock originally sold by the syndicate member is purchased in a stabilizing or syndicate covering transaction to cover syndicate short positions.

In passive market making, market makers in the common stock who are underwriters or prospective underwriters may, subject to limitations, make bids for or purchases of our common stock until the time, if any, at which a stabilizing bid is made.

These stabilizing transactions, syndicate covering transactions and penalty bids may have the effect of raising or maintaining the market price of our common stock or preventing or retarding a decline in the market price of the common stock. As a result the price of our common stock may be higher than the price that might otherwise exist in the open market. These transactions may be effected on The Nasdaq National Market or otherwise and, if commenced, may be discontinued at any time.

We and the selling stockholders have agreed to indemnify the underwriters against certain liabilities, including liabilities under the Securities Act of 1933, or to contribute to payments the underwriters may be required to make in respect thereof.

We have agreed that upon the consummation of this offering, Friedman, Billings, Ramsey & Co., Inc. will have the right to perform certain investment banking services for us for one year from the closing of this offering at specified or otherwise customary fees and under conditions that are customary for such services.

Our executive officers and directors (including the selling stockholders) have agreed with the underwriters not to, directly or indirectly, offer to sell, contract to sell, or otherwise sell, dispose of, loan, pledge or grant any rights with respect to any shares of common stock or any securities convertible into or exchangeable for shares of common stock (or to engage in any hedging or other transaction which is designed to or reasonably expected to lead to or result in a disposition of any such securities, even if such securities would be disposed of by someone other than one of our executive officers and directors), for a period continuing through the 90th day after the date of this prospectus, except with the prior written consent of Friedman, Billings, Ramsey & Co., Inc. These transfer restrictions do not apply to bona fide gifts, provided the donees agree in writing to be bound by the terms of these transfer restrictions, or sales or purchases of common stock acquired in the open market.

In addition, we have agreed, for a period continuing through the 90th day after the date of this prospectus, not to, except with the prior written consent of Friedman, Billings, Ramsey & Co., Inc., directly or indirectly, (i) offer, pledge, sell, contract to sell, sell any option or contract to purchase, purchase any option or contract to sell, grant any option for the sale of, or otherwise dispose of or transfer (or enter into any transaction or device which is designed to, or could be expected to, result in the disposition by any person at any time in the future of) any share of common stock or any securities convertible into or exercisable or exchangeable for common stock, or file any registration statement under the Securities Act with respect to any of the foregoing or (ii) enter into any swap or other agreement or any transaction that transfers, in whole or in part, directly or indirectly, the economic consequences of

55

Table of Contents

ownership of the common stock, whether any such swap or transaction described in clause (i) or (ii) above is to be settled by delivery of common stock or such other securities, in cash or otherwise. These restrictions do not apply to the shares to be sold in this offering, any shares issued by us upon the exercise of outstanding options or warrants or pursuant to any of our stock plans or any shares issued by us as consideration for the acquisition of another business or entity.

INCORPORATION OF CERTAIN INFORMATION BY REFERENCE

The Securities and Exchange Commission, or the SEC, allows us to incorporate by reference in this prospectus the information that we file with the SEC. This permits us to disclose important information to you by referring to those documents rather than repeating them in full in this prospectus. The information incorporated by reference in this prospectus contains important business and financial information.

The documents which we incorporate by reference consist of the documents listed below that we have previously filed with the SEC:

Our Annual Report on Form 10-K for the year ended January 31, 2004; and

Our Current Reports on Form 8-K filed on February 11, 2004, February 17, 2004 (excluding any information furnished pursuant to Item 12 thereof), April 29, 2004 (excluding any information furnished pursuant to Item 12 thereof), May 20, 2004 and May 27, 2004.

You may also request a copy of these filings, other than an exhibit to a filing unless that exhibit is specifically incorporated by reference into that filing, by writing or calling us at the following address:

Lakeland Industries, Inc. 711-2 Koehler Avenue Ronkonkoma, New York 11779 Tel: (631) 981-9700

Attention: Corporate Secretary

LEGAL MATTERS

The validity of the common stock offered hereby will be passed upon for us and the selling stockholders by Gilmartin, Poster & Shafto LLP, New York, New York. Certain legal matters will be passed upon for the underwriters by King & Spalding LLP, Washington, D.C.

EXPERTS

The consolidated financial statements as of January 31, 2004 and 2003 and for each the two years in the period ended January 31, 2004 included in this prospectus have been so included in reliance on the report of PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP, independent registered public accounting firm, given on the authority of said firm as experts in accounting and auditing.

The consolidated financial statements for the year ended January 31, 2002 included in this prospectus have been so included in reliance on the report of Grant Thornton LLP, independent registered public accounting firm, given on the authority of said firm as experts in accounting and auditing.

56

Table of Contents

WHERE YOU CAN FIND MORE INFORMATION

We have filed a registration statement on Form S-2, including exhibits and schedules, under the Securities Act of 1933 with respect to the common stock to be sold in the offering. This prospectus, which constitutes a part of the registration statement, does not contain all of the information set forth in the registration statement, or other exhibits and schedules that are part of the registration statement. Any statements made in this prospectus as to the contents of any contract, agreement or other document are not necessarily complete. With respect to each such contract, agreement or other document filed as an exhibit to the registration statement, we refer you to the exhibit for a more complete description of the matter involved, and each statement in this prospectus shall be deemed qualified in its entirety by this reference. We file annual, quarterly and special reports, proxy statements and other material with the SEC. You may read and copy the registration statement for this offering and any other document we have filed with the SEC at the SEC s public reference room, 450 Fifth Street, N.W., Washington, D.C. 20549. Our SEC filings are also available to the public from the SEC s Internet web site at http://www.sec.gov. Information regarding the operation of the public reference section can be obtained by calling 1-800-SEC-0330.

57

Table of Contents

INDEX TO CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS

	Page
Report of Independent Registered Public Accounting Firm	F-2
Report of Independent Registered Public Accounting Firm	F-3
Consolidated Balance Sheets January 31, 2004 and 2003	F-4
Consolidated Statements of Income for the years ended January 31, 2004,	
2003 and 2002	F-5
Consolidated Statement of Stockholders Equity for the years ended	
January 31, 2004, 2003 and 2002	F-6
Consolidated Statements of Cash Flows for the years ended January 31,	
2004, 2003 and 2002	F-7
Notes to Consolidated Financial Statements	F-8
Schedule II Valuation and Qualifying Accounts	F-24

F-1

Table of Contents

REPORT OF INDEPENDENT REGISTERED PUBLIC ACCOUNTING FIRM

To the Board of Directors and Shareholders

Of Lakeland Industries, Inc. and Subsidiaries:

In our opinion, the consolidated financial statements listed in the accompanying index present fairly, in all material respects, the financial position of Lakeland Industries, Inc. and its subsidiaries at January 31, 2004 and 2003, and the results of their operations and their cash flows for each of the years then ended in conformity with accounting principles generally accepted in the United States of America. In addition, in our opinion, the financial statement schedule for the years ended January 31, 2004 and 2003 listed in the accompanying index presents fairly, in all material respects, the information set forth therein when read in conjunction with the related consolidated financial information. These financial statements and financial statement schedule are the responsibility of the Company s management; our responsibility is to express an opinion on these financial statements and financial statement schedule based on our audits. We conducted our audits of these statements in accordance with the standards of the Public Company Accounting Oversight Board (United States), which require that we plan and perform the audit to obtain reasonable assurance about whether the financial statements are free of material misstatement. An audit includes examining, on a test basis, evidence supporting the amounts and disclosures in the financial statements assessing the accounting principles used and significant estimates made by management, and evaluating the overall financial statement presentation. We believe that our audits provide a reasonable basis for our opinion.

As discussed in Note 1, the Company changed the manner in which it accounts for goodwill and other intangible assets upon adoption of Statement of Financial Accounting Standards No. 142, Goodwill and Other Intangible Assets, on February 1, 2002.

/s/ PRICEWATERHOUSECOOPERS LLP

Melville, New York

April 2, 2004

F-2

Table of Contents

REPORT OF INDEPENDENT REGISTERED PUBLIC ACCOUNTING FIRM

Board of Directors and Stockholders

Lakeland Industries, Inc. and Subsidiaries

We have audited the accompanying consolidated statements of income, stockholders—equity and cash flows of Lakeland Industries, Inc. and Subsidiaries (the Company) for the year ended January 31, 2002. These financial statements are the responsibility of the Company s management. Our responsibility is to express an opinion on these financial statements bases on our audit.

We conducted our audit in accordance with the standards of the Public Company Accounting Oversight Board (United States). Those standards require that we plan and perform the audit to obtain reasonable assurance about whether the financial statements are free of material misstatement. An audit includes examining, on a test basis, evidence supporting the amounts and disclosures in the financial statements. An audit also includes assessing the accounting principles used and significant estimates made by management, as well as evaluating the overall presentation of the results of operations and cash flows. We believe that our audit provides a reasonable basis for our opinion.

In our opinion, the consolidated financial statements referred to above present fairly, in all material respects, the consolidated results of operations and cash flows of the Company for the year ended January 31, 2002, in conformity with accounting principles generally accepted in the United States of America.

We have also audited Schedule II Valuation and Qualifying Accounts for the year ended January 31, 2002. In our opinion, this schedule, when considered in relation to the basic financial statements taken as a whole, presents fairly, in all material respects, the information required to be set forth therein.

/s/ GRANT THORNTON LLP

Melville, New York

April 15, 2002

F-3

LAKELAND INDUSTRIES, INC.

AND SUBSIDIARIES

CONSOLIDATED BALANCE SHEETS

	January 31,	
	2004	2003
ASSETS		
Current assets:		
Cash and cash equivalents	\$ 2,445,271	\$ 1,474,135
Accounts receivable, net of allowance for doubtful accounts of \$323,000 and \$343,000 at January 31,	· , ,	, ,
2004 and 2003 respectively	12,570,320	10,364,188
Inventories	26,265,807	25,470,044
Deferred income taxes	790,272	1,001,133
Other current assets	1,213,104	549,564
Total current assets	43,284,774	38,859,064
Property and equipment, net	3,921,308	3,356,835
Other assets, net	97,745	358,001
Goodwill	,	248,834
Total assets	\$47,303,827	\$42,822,734
Total assets	\$47,303,627	\$42,022,734
LIABILITIES AND STOCKH	OLDERS EQUITY	
Current liabilities:		
Accounts payable	\$ 3,461,353	\$ 3,014,038
Accrued compensation and benefits	796,285	586,795
Other accrued expenses	466,759	675,380
Borrowings under revolving credit facility	16,784,781	16,657,882
Total current liabilities	21,509,178	20,934,095
Pension liability	517,147	514,572
Deferred income taxes	250,532	14,643
Deterred income taxes	230,332	
m - 11: 1:12:	22.276.057	21.462.210
Total liabilities	22,276,857	21,463,310
Commitments and contingencies		
Stockholders equity:		
Preferred stock, \$.01 par; 1,500,000 shares		
Authorized; none issued		
Common stock, \$.01 par; 10,000,000 shares		
authorized;		
3,273,925 and 2,969,107 shares issued and		
outstanding	22 522	20.601
at January 31, 2004 and 2003, respectively	32,739	29,691
Additional paid-in capital	11,862,461	8,762,673
Retained earnings	13,131,770	12,567,060
Total stockholders aguity	25 026 070	21 250 424
Total stockholders equity	25,026,970	21,359,424

Total liabilities and stockholders equity

\$47,303,827

\$42,822,734

The accompanying notes are an integral part of these financial statements.

F-4

LAKELAND INDUSTRIES, INC.

AND SUBSIDIARIES

CONSOLIDATED STATEMENTS OF INCOME

Fiscal Years Ended January 31,

	2004	2003	2002
Net sales	\$89,717,162	\$77,825,717	\$76,431,245
Cost of goods sold	71,740,876	62,866,550	63,293,922
Gross profit	17,976,286	14,959,167	13,137,323
Operating expenses:			
Selling and shipping	7,342,017	6,337,726	5,414,400
General and administrative	4,596,437	4,262,707	4,133,790
Impairment of goodwill	248,834	4,202,707	4,133,730
Total operating expenses	12,187,288	10,600,433	9,548,190
Operating profit	5,788,998	4,358,734	3,589,133
Other income (expense):	(524.540)	((42.505)	(001.040)
Interest expense	(534,540)	(642,595)	(881,948)
Interest income	18,976	20,245	17,311
Other income net	24,064	39,555	91,040
Total other expense	(491,500)	(582,795)	(773,597)
Income before income taxes	5,297,498	3,775,939	2,815,536
Income tax expense	1,659,064	1,171,881	846,000
Net income	\$ 3,638,434	\$ 2,604,058	\$ 1,969,536
Net income per common share			
Basic	\$ 1.11	\$ 0.80	\$ 0.61
Diluted	\$ 1.11	\$ 0.80	\$ 0.61
Weighted average common shares outstanding.			
Weighted average common shares outstanding: Basic	2 260 551	2 261 116	2 222 056
Dasic	3,268,551	3,261,116	3,222,956
Diluted	3,275,501	3,269,039	3,247,290

The accompanying notes are an integral part of these financial statements.

F-5

LAKELAND INDUSTRIES, INC.

AND SUBSIDIARIES

CONSOLIDATED STATEMENT OF STOCKHOLDERS EQUITY

Fiscal Years Ended January 31, 2004, 2003 and 2002

	Common Stock Additional				Additional		
	Shares	Amount	Paid-in Capital	Retained Earnings	Total		
Balance, January 31, 2001	2,646,000	\$26,460	\$ 6,140,221	\$10,369,831	\$16,536,512		
Net income				1,969,536	1,969,536		
Exercise of stock options	38,600	386	125,864		126,250		
Stock option income tax benefit			94,656		94,656		
Balance, January 31, 2002	2,684,600	26,846	6,360,741	12,339,367	18,726,954		
Net income				2,604,058	2,604,058		
Exercise of stock options	10,100	101	28,311		28,412		
10% stock dividend	274,407	2,744	2,373,621	(2,376,365)			
Balance, January 31, 2003	2,969,107	29,691	8,762,673	12,567,060	21,359,424		
Net income				3,638,434	3,638,434		
Exercise of stock options	10,400	104	29,008		29,112		
10% stock dividend	294,418	2,944	3,070,780	(3,073,724)			
							
Balance, January 31, 2004	3,273,925	\$32,739	\$11,862,461	\$13,131,770	\$25,026,970		

 $\label{thm:companying} \textit{The accompanying notes are an integral part of these financial statements}.$

F-6

LAKELAND INDUSTRIES, INC.

AND SUBSIDIARIES

CONSOLIDATED STATEMENTS OF CASH FLOWS

Fiscal Year Ended January 31,

	Fiscai Tear Ended January 31,				
	2004	2003	2002		
Cash flows from operating activities:					
Net income	\$ 3,638,434	\$ 2,604,058	\$ 1,969,536		
Adjustments to reconcile net income to net cash					
provided by (used in) operating activities:					
Deferred income taxes	446,750	(401,490)	(19,000)		
Depreciation and amortization	803,234	595,384	689,969		
Impairment of goodwill	248,834				
Stock option income tax benefit			94,656		
(Increase) decrease in operating assets:					
Accounts receivable	(2,206,132)	(763,450)	1,257,550		
Inventories	(795,763)	1,059,106	(3,819,067)		
Prepaid income taxes and other current assets	(663,540)	216,739	355,587		
Other assets	260,256	47,365	(80,832)		
Increase (decrease) in operating liabilities:					
Accounts payable	447,315	(1,913,434)	(1,731,074)		
Accrued expenses and other liabilities	3,444	355,724	312,638		
•					
Net cash provided by (used in) operating activities	2,182,832	1,800,002	(970,037)		
Cash flows from investing activities:					
Purchases of property and equipment	(1,367,707)	(1,733,759)	(831,919)		
Net cash used in investing activities	(1,367,707)	(1,733,759)	(831,919)		
6					
Cash flows from financing activities:					
Borrowings from related party to finance construction					
of a building		168,099			
Net borrowings (payments) under credit agreements	126,899	(549,254)	2,772,513		
Proceeds from exercise of stock options	29,112	28,412	126,250		
Payment of deferred financing costs	29,112	20,712	(120,750)		
1 ayment of deferred financing costs			(120,730)		
Net cash provided by (used in) financing activities	156,011	(352,743)	2,778,013		
Net increase (decrease) in cash and cash equivalents	971,136	(286,500)	976,057		
Cash and cash equivalents at beginning of year	1,474,135	1,760,635	784,578		
Cash and cash equivalents at end of year	\$ 2,445,271	\$ 1,474,135	\$ 1,760,635		

See notes for Supplemental Cash Flow information.

The accompanying notes are an integral part of these financial statements.

Table of Contents

LAKELAND INDUSTRIES, INC.

AND SUBSIDIARIES

NOTES TO CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS

January 31, 2004, 2003 and 2002

1. Business and Significant Accounting Policies Business

Lakeland Industries, Inc. and Subsidiaries (the Company), a Delaware corporation, organized in April 1982, manufactures and sells a comprehensive line of safety garments and accessories for the industrial protective clothing market. The principal market for the company s products is in the United States. No customer accounted for more than 10% of net sales during the fiscal years ended January 31, 2004, 2003 and 2002

Principles of Consolidation

The accompanying consolidated financial statements include the accounts of the Company and its wholly-owned subsidiaries, Laidlaw, Adams & Peck, Inc. and Subsidiary (MeiYang Protective Products Co. Ltd., a Chinese corporation), Lakeland Protective Wear, Inc. (a Canadian corporation), Weifang Lakeland Safety Products Co., Ltd. (a Chinese corporation), Qing Dao Maytung Healthcare Co., Ltd. (a Chinese corporation, formed), Lakeland Industries Europe Ltd. (a British corporation) and Lakeland de Mexico S.A. de C.V. (a Mexican corporation). All significant intercompany accounts and transactions have been eliminated.

Revenue Recognition

The Company derives its sales primarily from its limited use/disposable protective clothing and secondarily from its sales of high-end chemical protective suits, fire fighting and heat protective apparel, gloves and arm guards, and reusable woven garments. Sales are recognized when goods are shipped at which time title and the risk of loss passes to the customer. Sales are reduced for sales returns and allowances. Payment terms are generally net 30 days for United States sales and net 90 days for international sales. Domestic and international sales are as follows:

Fiscal Years Ended January 31,

	2004		2003		2002	
Domestic International	\$81,763,000 7,954,000	91.1% 8.9%	\$72,126,000 5,700,000	92.7% 7.3%	\$71,962,000 4,469,000	94.2% 5.8%
Total	\$89,717,000	100%	\$77,826,000	100%	\$76,431,000	100%

Inventories

Inventories include freight-in, materials, labor and overhead costs and are stated at the lower of cost (on a first-in first-out basis) or market. Provision is made for slow-moving, obsolete or unusable inventory.

Property and Equipment

Property and equipment are stated at cost. Depreciation and amortization are provided for in amounts sufficient to relate the cost of depreciable assets to operations over their estimated service lives, on a straight-line basis. Leasehold improvements and leasehold costs are amortized over the term of the lease or service lives of the improvements, whichever is shorter. The costs of additions and improvements which

substantially extend the useful life of a particular asset are capitalized. Repair and maintenance costs are charged to expense. When assets are sold or otherwise disposed of, the cost and related accumulated

F-8

Table of Contents

LAKELAND INDUSTRIES, INC. AND SUBSIDIARIES

NOTES TO CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

depreciation are removed from the account and the gain or loss on disposition is reflected in operating income.

Goodwill

On February 1, 2002, the Company adopted Statement of Financial Accounting Standards (SFAS) No. 142, Goodwill and Other Intangible Assets, which provides that goodwill and other intangible assets will no longer be amortized, but are assessed for impairment annually and upon occurrence of an event that indicates impairment may have occurred. Goodwill impairment is evaluated, utilizing a two-step process as required by SFAS No. 142. Factors that the Company considers important that could identify a potential impairment include: significant under performance relative to expected historical or projected future operating results; significant changes in the overall business strategy; and significant negative industry or economic trends. When the Company determines that the carrying value of intangibles and goodwill may not be recoverable based upon one or more of these indicators of impairment, the Company measures any potential impairment based on a projected discounted cash flow method. Estimating future cash flows requires the Company s management to make projections that can differ materially from actual results.

In fiscal 2004, as a result of the Company s decision to move a portion of our reusable woven garment assembly from the United States to China, the Company reviewed this portion of its business for impairment. The impairment was calculated based on estimating the fair value utilizing a discounted cash flow analysis, resulting in an impairment of \$0.2 million in fiscal 2004. The Company has no remaining goodwill recorded at January 31, 2004.

In fiscal 2003, the Company ceased amortization of goodwill. Had this pronouncement been retroactively applied net income would have increased approximately \$12,000 net of tax in 2002 and diluted earnings per share would have increased by less than one cent per share in 2002.

Stock-Based Compensation

The Company has adopted the disclosure provisions of SFAS No. 123, Accounting for Stock-Based Compensation (SFAS 123). In compliance with SFAS 123, the company applies APB Opinion No. 25, Accounting for Stock Issued to Employees, and related interpretations in accounting for its plans and does not recognize compensation expense for its employee stock-based compensation plans. The Company has also adopted the disclosure provisions of SFAS No. 148 Accounting for Stock-Based Compensation Transition and Disclosure. This pronouncement requires prominent disclosures in both annual and interim financial statements about the method of accounting for stock-based employee compensation and the effect of the method used on reporting results. If the Company had elected to recognize compensation expense based upon the fair value at the date of grant for awards under these plans, consistent with the methodology prescribed by SFAS 123, the effect on the Company s net income and earnings per share as

F-9

Table of Contents

LAKELAND INDUSTRIES, INC. AND SUBSIDIARIES

NOTES TO CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

reported would be reduced for the years ended January 31, 2004, 2003 and 2002 to the pro forma amounts indicated below:

	20	004	2	003	2	2002
Net income						
As reported	\$3,63	8,434	\$2,60	04,058	\$1,9	69,536
Less:						
Option expense based on fair value method	2	8,344				3,930
Pro forma	\$3,61	0,090	\$2,60	04,058	\$1,9	65,606
	_		_		_	
Basic earnings per common share						
As reported	\$	1.11	\$	0.80	\$	0.61
Pro forma	\$	1.10	\$	0.80	\$	0.61
Diluted earnings per common share						
As reported	\$	1.11	\$	0.80	\$	0.60
Pro forma	\$	1.10	\$	0.80	\$	0.60

The fair value of these options was estimated at the date of grant using the Black-Scholes option-pricing model with the following assumptions for the years ended January 31, 2004 and 2002: expected volatility of 57% and 57%, respectively; risk-free interest rate of 3.25% and 5%, respectively; expected dividend yield of 0.0%; and expected life of six years. All stock-based awards were fully vested at January 31, 2004 and 2003 and 7,000 new option grants were made during the year ended January 31, 2004. No options were granted in 2003. Earnings per share have been adjusted to reflect the 10% stock dividends to stockholders of record as of July 31, 2003 and 2002.

Allowance for Doubtful Accounts

The Company establishes an allowance for doubtful accounts to provide for accounts receivable that may not be collectible. In establishing the allowance for doubtful accounts, the Company analyzes the collectibility of individual large or past due accounts customer-by-customer. The Company establishes reserves for accounts that it determines to be doubtful of collection.

Shipping and Handling Costs

The Company includes shipping and handling fees billed to customers in net sales. Shipping and handling costs associated with outbound freight are included in selling and shipping expenses and aggregated approximately \$2,394,000, \$1,835,000 and \$1,532,000 in the fiscal years ended January 31, 2004, 2003 and 2002, respectively.

Research and Development Costs

Research and development costs are expensed as incurred and included in general and administrative expenses. Research and development expenses aggregated approximately \$82,000, \$164,000, and \$378,000 in the fiscal years ended January 31, 2004, 2003 and 2002, respectively, paid to contractors for development of new raw materials.

Income Taxes

The Company is required to estimate its income taxes in each of the jurisdictions in which it operates as part of preparing the consolidated financial statements. This involves estimating the actual current tax in

F-10

Table of Contents

LAKELAND INDUSTRIES, INC. AND SUBSIDIARIES

NOTES TO CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

addition to assessing temporary differences resulting from differing treatments for tax and financial accounting purposes. These differences, together with net operating loss carryforwards and tax credits, are recorded as deferred tax assets or liabilities on the Company s balance sheet. A judgment must then be made of the likelihood that any deferred tax assets will be recovered from future taxable income. A valuation allowance may be required to reduce deferred tax assets to the amount that is more likely than not to be realized. In the event the Company determines that it may not be able to realize all or part of our deferred tax asset in the future, or that new estimates indicate that a previously recorded valuation allowance is no longer required, an adjustment to the deferred tax asset is charged or credited to income in the period of such determination.

Earnings Per Share

Basic earnings per share are based on the weighted average number of common shares outstanding without consideration of common stock equivalents. Diluted earnings per share are based on the weighted average number of common and common stock equivalents. The common stock equivalents for the years ended January 31, 2004, 2003 and 2002 were 6,950, 7,923, and 24,334 respectively, representing the dilutive effect of stock options. The diluted earnings per share calculation takes into account the shares that may be issued upon exercise of stock options, reduced by shares that may be repurchased with the funds received from the exercise, based on the average price during the fiscal year (as adjusted for the 10% stock dividend to holders of record July 31, 2003 and 2002). Options to purchase 1,100, and 1,000, shares of the Company's common stock have been excluded from the computation of diluted earnings per share in 2003 and 2002, respectively, as their inclusion would have been anti-dilutive.

Advertising Costs

Advertising costs are expensed as incurred.

Statement of Cash Flows

The Company considers highly liquid temporary cash investments with an original maturity of three months or less to be cash equivalents. Cash equivalents consist of money market funds. The market value of the cash equivalents approximates cost. Foreign denominated cash and cash equivalents were approximately \$2,012,000 and \$1,011,000 at January 31, 2004 and 2003, respectively.

Supplemental cash flow information for the years ended January 31 is as follows:

	2004	2003	2002
Interest paid	\$ 534,540	\$642,595	\$881,934
Income taxes paid	1,303,513	895,401	606,700

Concentration of Credit Risk

Financial instruments, which potentially subject the Company to concentration of credit risk, consist principally of trade receivables. Concentration of credit risk with respect to these receivables is generally diversified due to the large number of entities comprising the Company s customer base and their dispersion across geographic areas principally within the United States. The Company routinely addresses the financial strength of its customers and, as a consequence, believes that its receivable credit risk exposure is limited.

F-11

Table of Contents

LAKELAND INDUSTRIES, INC. AND SUBSIDIARIES

NOTES TO CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

Foreign Operations and Foreign Currency Translation

The Company maintains manufacturing operations and uses independent contractors in Mexico and the People s Republic of China. It also maintains a sales and distribution entity located in Canada and the U.K. The Company is vulnerable to currency risks in these countries. The functional currency of foreign subsidiaries is the U.S. dollar.

The monetary assets and liabilities of the Company s foreign operations are translated into U.S. dollars at current exchange rates, while non-monetary items are translated at historical rates. Revenues and expenses are generally translated at average exchange rates for the year. Transaction gains and losses that arise from exchange rate fluctuations on transactions denominated in a currency other than the functional currency are included in the results of operations as incurred and aggregated approximately \$29,000, \$95,000, and \$129,000 for the fiscal years ended January 31, 2004, 2003 and 2002, respectively.

Use of Estimates

The preparation of financial statements in conformity with accounting principles generally accepted in the United States of America requires management to make estimates and assumptions that affect the reported amounts of assets and liabilities and disclosures of contingent assets and liabilities at year-end and the reported amounts of revenues and expenses during the reporting period. Actual results could differ from those estimates. The most significant estimates include the allowance for doubtful accounts and inventory reserves. It is reasonably possible that events could occur during the upcoming year that could change such estimates.

Fair Value of Financial Instruments

The Company s principal financial instrument consists of its outstanding revolving credit facility and term loan. The Company believes that the carrying amount of such debt approximates the fair value as the variable interest rates approximate the current prevailing interest rate.

Effects of Recent Accounting Pronouncements

In May 2003, the FASB issued SFAS No. 150, Accounting for Certain Financial Instruments with Characteristics of both Liabilities and Equity. SFAS No. 150 requires that certain financial instruments that were accounted for as equity under previous guidance, must now be accounted for as liabilities. The financial instruments affected include mandatory redeemable stock, certain financial instruments that require or may require the issuer to buy back some of its shares in exchange for cash or other assets and certain obligations that can be settled with shares of stock. SFAS No. 150 is effective for all financial instruments entered into or modified after May 31, 2003, and otherwise is effective at the beginning of the first interim period beginning after June 15, 2003. The adoption of SFAS No. 150 in July 1, 2003 did not have any impact on our consolidated financial statements for the year ended and at January 31, 2004.

In November 2002, the FASB issued Interpretation No. 45, Guarantor's Accounting and Disclosure Requirements for Guarantees, Including Indirect Guarantees of Indebtedness of Others-an Interpretation of FASB Statements No. 5, 57, and 107 and Rescission of FASB Interpretation No. 34. This interpretation expands on the existing accounting guidance and disclosure requirements for most guarantees, including indemnifications. It requires that at the time a company issues a guarantee, the company must recognize an initial liability for the fair value of the obligations it assumes under that guarantee if that amount is reasonably estimable, and must disclose that information in its interim and annual financial statements. The provisions for initial recognition and measurement of the liability are to be applied on a prospective basis to guarantees issued or modified on or after January 1, 2003. Our initial

F-12

LAKELAND INDUSTRIES, INC. AND SUBSIDIARIES

NOTES TO CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

adoption of this statement on January 1, 2003 did not have an impact on its results of operations, financial position, or cash flows.

In January 2003, the FASB issued Interpretation No. 46, Consolidation of Variable Interest Entities. This interpretation provides guidance with respect to the consolidation of certain entities, referred to as variable interest entities (VIE), in which an investor is subject to a majority of the risk of loss from the VIE s activities, or is entitled to receive a majority of the VIE s residual returns. This interpretation also provides guidance with respect to the disclosure of VIEs in which an investor maintains an interest but is not required to consolidate. The provisions of the interpretation are effective immediately for all VIEs created after January 31, 2003, or in which we obtain an interest after that date. In December 2003, the FASB issued a revision to this pronouncement, FIN 46R, which, among other things, clarified certain provisions and modified the effective date for certain variable interests. Application is required for interests in special purpose entities in the period ending after December 15, 2003 and application is required for all other types of variable interest entities in the period ending after March 15, 2004. We are currently evaluating the impact this pronouncement will have on our financial position and results of operations upon adoption in the first quarter of fiscal 2005.

In December 2003, the FASB issued a revised FAS No. 132, Employers Disclosures about Pensions and Other Postretirement benefits, to improve financial statement disclosures for defined benefit plans. The company has adopted FAS No. 132, which includes new disclosure requirements, which have been included in note 7, Benefit Plans.

2. Inventories

Inventories consist of the following at January 31:

	2004	2003
Raw materials	\$10,868,816	\$ 7,839,144
Work-in-process	2,279,444	1,656,942
Finished goods	13,117,547	15,973,958
-		
	\$26,265,807	\$25,470,044

3. Property, Plant and Equipment

Property and equipment consist of the following at January 31:

	Useful Life in Years	2004	2003
Machinery and equipment	3 10	\$ 5,819,322	\$ 4,815,225
Furniture and fixtures	3 10	205,216	176,073
Leasehold improvements	Lease term	802,318	778,514
Building (in China)	20	1,605,737	1,295,074
		8,432,593	7,064,886
Less accumulated depreciation and amortization		(4,511,285)	(3,708,051)
		\$ 3,921,308	\$ 3,356,835

Depreciation expense incurred in fiscal 2004, 2003 and 2002 amounted to \$803,234, \$595,384, and \$689,969, respectively. Net fixed assets in China were approximately \$1.9 million, \$1.4 million and

F-13

Table of Contents

LAKELAND INDUSTRIES, INC. AND SUBSIDIARIES

NOTES TO CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

\$0.2 million as of January 31, 2004, 2003 and 2002, respectively. Net fixed assets in Mexico were approximately \$168,000, \$208,000 and \$121,000 at January 31, 2004, 2003 and 2002, respectively.

4. Long-Term Debt

Long-term debt consists of the following at January 31:

	2004	2003
Revolving credit facility	\$16,784,781	\$16,478,781
Term loan		179,101
	16,784,781	16,657,882
Less current portion	16,784,781	16,657,882
Long-term debt	\$	\$

Revolving Credit Facility

The Company s agreement with its lending institution, as amended, provides the Company with a revolving credit facility of \$18 million. This credit facility, which is subject to a borrowing base based on a percentage of eligible accounts receivable and inventory as defined, bears interest at LIBOR plus 2% (3.10% at January 31, 2004) and pursuant to an amendment dated July 19, 2003 expires on July 31, 2004. The agreement was amended on March 9, 2001 to (i) extend the maturity date to October 31, 2001, (ii) modify the interest rate, and (iii) modify certain financial covenants. The agreement was amended on July 12, 2001 to (i) extend the maturity date to July 31, 2002, (ii) increase the amount available under the revolving line of credit from \$14 million to a percentage of eligible accounts receivable and inventory as defined, up to a maximum of \$18 million, (iii) modify the interest rate, and (iv) modify a certain financial covenant. The maximum amounts borrowed under the credit facility during the fiscal years ended January 31, 2004, 2003 and 2002 were \$18,000,000, \$18,000,000, and \$17,702,000 respectively, and the average interest rates during the periods were 3.20%, 3.73% and 5.93%, respectively. At January 31, 2004, the Company had approximately \$1,215,000 in availability under the agreement.

In January 2004, the Company entered into a new 3-year \$3 million revolving credit facility which expires on January 21, 2007. Availability under this facility decreases from \$3 million by \$83,333 each month over the 3-year term and is also subject to the borrowing base limitation discussed above in connection with the \$18 million revolving credit facility. Borrowings under this revolving credit facility bear interest at LIBOR plus 2.5%. The Company did not have any borrowings outstanding under this facility at January 31, 2004.

Term Loan

In November 1999, the Company entered into a \$3,000,000, five-year term loan which was paid in full in March 2003.

The credit facility is and the term loan was collateralized by substantially all of the assets of the Company. The credit facility and term loan contain financial covenants, including, but not limited to, minimum levels of earnings and maintenance of minimum tangible net worth and other certain ratios at all times. The fees incurred by the Company related to the credit facility amounted to \$63,000, \$63,000, and \$107,000 during fiscal 2004, 2003 and 2002, respectively.

Table of Contents

97

LAKELAND INDUSTRIES, INC. AND SUBSIDIARIES

NOTES TO CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

5. Stockholders Equity and Stock Options

The Non-employee Directors Option Plan (the Directors Plan) provides for an automatic one-time grant of options to purchase 5,000 shares of common stock to each non-employee director elected or appointed to the Board of Directors. Under the Directors Plan, 60,000 shares of common stock have been authorized for issuance. Options are granted at not less than fair market value, become exercisable commencing six months from the date of grant and expire six years from the date of grant. In addition, all non-employee directors re-elected to the Company s Board of Directors at any annual meeting of the stockholders will automatically be granted additional options to purchase 1,000 shares of common stock on each of such dates.

The Company s 1986 Incentive and Non-statutory Stock Option Plan (the Plan) provides for the granting of incentive stock options and non-statutory options. The Plan provides for the grant of options to key employees to purchase up to 400,000 shares of the Company s common stock, upon terms and conditions determined by a committee of the Board of Directors, which administers the plan. Options are granted at not less than fair market value (110 percent of fair market value as to incentive stock options granted to ten percent stockholders) and are exercisable over a period not to exceed ten years (five years as to incentive stock options granted to ten percent stockholders).

Additional information with respect to the Company s plans for the fiscal years ended January 31, 2004, 2003 and 2002 is summarized as follows:

	2004			
	Directors	Plan	PI	an
	Number of Shares	Weighted- Average Exercise Price	Number of Shares	Weighted- Average Exercise Price
Shares under option				
Outstanding at beginning of year	9,900	\$4.71	4,455	\$1.86
10% stock dividend	1,140		445	
Granted	7,000	8.74		
Exercised	(5,500)		(4,900)	
Outstanding and exercisable at end of year	12,540	7.70	_	
Weighted-average remaining contractual life of				
options outstanding	4.25 years			
Weighted-average fair value per shares of options granted during 2004	·	\$7.70		
	F-15			

LAKELAND INDUSTRIES, INC. AND SUBSIDIARIES

NOTES TO CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

2003

	Director	s Plan	Pla	nn
	Number of Shares	Weighted- Average Exercise Price	Number of Shares	Weighted- Average Exercise Price
Shares under option				
Outstanding at beginning of year	9,000	\$5.48	13,900	\$2.70
10% stock dividend	900		655	
Exercised			(10,100)	
Outstanding and exercisable at end of year	9,900	4.71	4,455	1.86
Weighted-average remaining contractual life of	<u> </u>			
options outstanding	1.5 years		1 year	

2002

	Director	s Plan	Plan	1
	Number of Shares	Weighted- Average Exercise Price	Number of Shares	Weighted- Average Exercise Price
Shares under option				
Outstanding at beginning of year	8,000	\$5.53	52,500	\$3.06
Granted	1,000	6.69		
Exercised			(38,600)	3.27
Outstanding and exercisable at end of year	9,000	5.48	13,900	2.70
o another many of the control of your	7,000	56	13,500	2.7.0
Weighted-average remaining contractual life of				
options outstanding	2.7 years		2.5 years	
Weighted-average fair value per shares of options	•		,	
granted during 2002		\$6.69		

Summarized information about stock options outstanding under the two plans at January 31, 2003 is as follows (as adjusted for the 10% stock dividends):

Options Outstanding and Exercisable

	Weighted-	
	Average	
Number	Remaining	Weighted-

Edgar Filing: NETFLIX INC - Form 4

	Range of Exercise Prices	Outstanding at January 31, 2004	Contractual Life in Years	Average Exercise Price
\$4.91	\$5.53	3,630	3.00	\$5.11
\$8.74	\$8.88	8,910	5.5	8.76
		12,540	4.25	7.70
		_		
		F-16		

LAKELAND INDUSTRIES, INC. AND SUBSIDIARIES

NOTES TO CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

6. Income Taxes

The provision for income taxes is based on the following pre-tax income:

970 970	
870,879	933,571
	
3,775,939 \$2	2,815,536
·	\$3,775,939 \$2

The provision for income taxes is summarized as follows:

Year Ended January 3

	2004	2003	2002
Current			
Federal	\$ 699,069	\$1,273,371	\$719,000
State	99,324	163,984	78,000
Foreign	413,921	136,016	68,000
	1,212,314	1,573,371	865,000
Domestic deferred	446,750	(401,490)	(19,000)
	\$1,659,064	\$1,171,881	\$846,000

The following is a reconciliation of the effective income tax rate to the Federal statutory rate:

Voor E	I bober	anuary	31

	2004	2003	2002
Statutory rate	34.0 %	34.0 %	34.0 %
State income taxes, net of Federal tax benefit	1.7 %	2.3 %	1.6 %
Nondeductible expenses	0.6 %		0.6 %
Taxes on foreign income which differ from the statutory rate	(3.2)%	(4.7)%	(5.6)%
Other	(1.8)%	(0.6)%	(0.6)%
Effective rate	31.3 %	31.0 %	30.0 %

F-17

LAKELAND INDUSTRIES, INC. AND SUBSIDIARIES

NOTES TO CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

The tax effects of temporary differences which give rise to deferred tax assets at January 31, 2003 and 2002 are summarized as follows:

January 31,

	2004	2003
Deferred tax assets		
Inventories	\$639,156	\$ 505,680
Net operating loss carry forward foreign subsidiary	•	123,810
Accounts receivable	122,740	130,340
Accrued compensation and other	28,376	241,303
Gross deferred tax assets	790,272	1,001,133
Deferred tax liabilities		
Depreciation and other	250,532	14,643
Gross deferred tax liabilities	250,532	14,643
Net deferred tax asset	\$539,740	\$ 986,490

7. Benefit Plans

Defined Benefit Plan

The Company has a frozen defined benefit pension plan that covers former employees of an acquired entity. The Company s funding policy is to contribute annually the recommended amount based on computations made by its consulting actuary as of January 31, 2004 and 2003.

F-18

LAKELAND INDUSTRIES, INC. AND SUBSIDIARIES

NOTES TO CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

The following table sets forth the plan s funded status for the fiscal year ended January 31:

	2004	2003
Change in benefit obligation		
Projected benefit obligation at beginning of year	\$1,159,088	\$ 998,058
Interest cost	76,727	73,635
Actuarial (gain) loss	3,819	130,639
Benefits paid	(44,779)	(43,244)
•		<u> </u>
Projected benefit obligation at end of year	\$1,194,855	\$1,159,088
·		
Change in plan assets		
Fair value of plan assets at beginning of year	\$ 633,404	\$ 568,057
Actual return on plan assets	366,369	86,591
Employer contributions	34,000	22,000
Benefits paid	(44,779)	(43,244)
		
Fair value of plan assets at end of year	\$ 988,994	\$ 633,404
Funded status		
Pension Liability	\$ 205,861	\$ 525,684
Unrecognized net gain	321,514	8,971
Unrecognized net transition liability	(10,228)	(20,083)
		
Accrued pension cost	\$ 517,147	\$ 514,572

The components of net periodic pension cost for the fiscal years ended January 31 are summarized as follows:

	2004	2003	2002
		-	
Interest cost	\$ 76,727	\$ 73,233	\$ 75,889
Actual return on plan assets	(366,369)	(86,591)	(89,707)
Net amortization and deferral	326,217	52,178	61,230
Net periodic pension cost	\$ 36,575	\$ 38,820	\$ 47,412

An assumed discount rate of 6.75%, 6.75% and 7.5% was used in determining the actuarial present value of benefit obligations for the years ended January 31, 2004, 2003 and 2002, respectively. The expected long-term rate of return on plan assets was 8% for all periods presented. At January 31, 2004 and 2003, approximately 33.9% and 35.7% of the plan s assets were held in mutual funds invested primarily in equity securities, 64.5% and 62.2% were invested in equity securities and debt instruments and 1.6% and 2.1% were invested in money market and other instruments, respectively.

The Company s policy is to hold no more than 50% of its pension assets in broadly held mutual funds which invest in a wide range of securities as well as money market funds, with the remainder of the plan assets invested in equity securities and debt instruments. The Company

has utilized and expected long-term rate of return of 8% which it deems appropriate as a result of the fact that the actual rate of return on investments has not been less that 8% in the past 4 years. The Company does not expect its contributions for 2005 to exceed \$50,000.

F-19

Table of Contents

LAKELAND INDUSTRIES, INC. AND SUBSIDIARIES

NOTES TO CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

Defined Contribution Plan

Pursuant to the terms of the Company s 401(k) plan, substantially all U.S. employees over 21 years of age with a minimum period of service are eligible to participate. The 401(k) plan is administered by the Company and provides for voluntary employee contributions ranging from 1% to 15% of the employee s compensation. The Company made discretionary contributions of \$100,033, \$88,901 and \$81,225 in the fiscal years ended January 31, 2004, 2003 and 2002, respectively.

8. Major Supplier

The Company purchased approximately 77.4%, 76.3% and 82.7% of its raw materials from one supplier under licensing agreements for the fiscal years ended January 31, 2004, 2003 and 2002, respectively. The Company expects this relationship to continue for the foreseeable future. If required similar raw materials could be purchased from other sources; although, the Company s competitive position in the marketplace could be affected.

9. Commitments and Contingencies

Employment Contracts

The Company has employment contracts with four principal officers and the Chairman of the Board of Directors, expiring through January 2007. Such contracts are automatically renewable for two, one year terms unless 30 to 120 days notice is given by either party. Pursuant to such contracts, the Company is committed to aggregate annual base remuneration of \$1,015,000 and \$1,095,000 for the fiscal years ended January 31, 2005 and 2006.

Leases

POMS Holding Co. (POMS), a partnership consisting of three directors and one officer of Lakeland, who own 55% of the entity, and six non-affiliates, was formed to lease both land and building to the Company because bank financing was unavailable. POMS presently leases to the Company a 91,788 square foot disposable garment manufacturing facility in Decatur, Alabama. 20% of this space is highly improved office space. Under a lease effective September 1, 1999 and expiring on August 31, 2004, the Company paid an annual rent of \$364,900 and is the sole occupant of the facility. This lease was renewed on April 1, 2004 through March 31, 2009 at the same rental rate.

On June 1, 1999, the Company entered into a five year lease agreement (expiring May 31, 2004) with River Group Holding Co., L.L.C. for a 49,500 sq. ft. warehouse facility located next to the existing facility in Decatur, Alabama. River Group Holding Co., L.L.C. is a limited liability company consisting of five directors and one officer of the Company. The annual rent for this facility is \$199,100 and the Company is the sole occupant of the facility. This lease was renewed on April 1, 2004 through March 31, 2009 at the same rental rate.

On March 1, 1999, the Company entered into a one year (renewable for four additional one year terms) lease agreement with Harvey Pride, Jr., an officer of the Company, for a 2,400 sq. ft. customer service office for \$18,000 annually located next to the existing Decatur, Alabama facility mentioned above. This lease was renewed on March 1, 2004 through March 31, 2009 at the same rental rate and terms.

The Company believes that all rents paid to POMS, River Group Holding Co., L.L.C. and Harvey Pride, Jr. by the Company are comparable to what would be charged by an unrelated party, as three different rent fairness appraisals were performed in 1999, 2002 and 2004. The net rent paid to POMS and River Group Holding Co., L.L.C. by the Company for the year entered January 31, 2004 amounted to

F-20

LAKELAND INDUSTRIES, INC. AND SUBSIDIARIES

NOTES TO CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

\$564,000 and the total rent paid to Harvey Pride, Jr. by the Company for use of the customer service office for the year ended January 31, 2004 amounted to \$18,000.

Total rental under all operating leases is summarized as follows:

	Gross Rental Expense	Rentals Paid to Related Parties
Year Ended January 31,		
2004	\$944,375	\$641,400
2003	827,187	641,400
2002	858,429	611,700

Minimum annual rental commitments for the remaining term of the Company s non-cancelable operating leases relating to manufacturing facilities, office space and equipment rentals at January 31, 2004 including lease renewals subsequent to year-end, are summarized as follows:

Year Ending January 31,	
2005	\$ 878,000
2006	839,000
2007	784,000
2008	697,000
2009	582,000
	\$3,780,000

Certain leases require additional payments based upon increases in property taxes and other expenses.

Litigation

The Company is involved in various litigation arising during the normal course of business which, in the opinion of the management of the Company, will not have a material effect on the Company s financial position, results of operations, or cash flows.

10. Other Related Party Transactions

In 1997, An Qui Holding Co., L.L.C., or An Qui, a limited liability company whose members include the Company, five directors and one officer of the Company, provided financing for the construction of a 46,000 square foot building in An Qui City, China and the lease of the real property underlying the building for 50 years from the Chinese government to Weifang Lakeland Safety Product Co., Ltd., or Weifang, one of the Company s subsidiaries. In connection with the financing, Weifang agreed to make annual payments to An Qui and to allocate a portion of the proceeds from any sale of the property to An Qui. In 2002, An Qui relinquished its rights to the annual payments and to its rights to proceeds from the sale of the property in exchange for the amount of \$406,185 (net of expenses). Weifang paid \$222,645, \$89,000 and \$94,400 of this amount to An Qui in December 2002, January 2003 and June 2003, respectively. The Company now owns the building.

In 2001, An Qui also helped to finance the construction of the Company s facility in Jiaozhou, China through a loan to one of the Company s Chinese subsidiaries. The loan s interest rate was 9% per annum until May 30, 2003, when the rate increased to 10% per annum. On June 19,

F-21

LAKELAND INDUSTRIES, INC. AND SUBSIDIARIES

NOTES TO CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

this construction loan by paying \$168,100 (plus accrued interest) to An Qui and a foreign investor who contributed to the loan.

11. Manufacturing Segment Data

The Company manages its operations by evaluating its geographic locations. The Company s North American operations include its facilities in Decatur, Alabama (primarily disposables, chemical suit and glove production), Celaya, Mexico (primarily disposable chemical suit and glove production) and St. Joseph, Missouri (primarily woven products). The company also maintains contract manufacturing facilities in China (primarily disposable and chemical suit production). The Company s China facilities and the Decatur, Alabama facility produce the majority of the Company s products. The accounting policies of these operating entities are the same as those described in Note 1. The Company evaluates the performance of these entities based on operating profit which is defined as income before income taxes and other income and expenses. The Company has a small sales force in Canada and Europe who distribute products shipped from the United States, the table below represents information about reported manufacturing segments for the years noted therein:

	2004	2003	2002
Net sales:			
North America	\$88,346,362	\$76,718,179	\$75,785,190
China	4,753,853	3,896,680	4,249,153
Less intersegment sales	(3,383,053)	(2,789,142)	(3,603,098)
Consolidated sales	\$89,717,162	\$77,825,717	\$76,431,245
Operating profit:	* 4 -2 4 000	A A FOO OFA	
North America	\$ 4,721,880	\$ 3,588,852	\$ 2,613,800
China	1,255,118	963,382	1,181,333
Less intersegment profit	(188,000)	(193,500)	(206,000)
Consolidated profit	\$ 5,788,998	\$ 4,358,734	\$ 3,589,133
Identifiable assets:			
North America	\$40,211,021	\$38,520,608	\$39,164,386
China	7,092,806	4,302,126	3,253,099
Consolidated assets	\$47,303,827	\$42,822,734	\$42,417,485
Depreciation:			
North America	\$ 535,572	\$ 488,795	\$ 558,203
China	267,662	106,589	131,766
Consolidated depreciation	\$ 803,234	\$ 595,384	\$ 689,969
	F-22		

LAKELAND INDUSTRIES, INC. AND SUBSIDIARIES

NOTES TO CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

12. Unaudited Quarterly Results of Operations

Fiscal Year Ended January 31, 2004:	1/31/04	10/31/03	7/31/03	4/30/03
	(in	thousands, except t	for per share amou	unts)
Net sales	\$ 21,270	\$ 21,332	\$ 23,290	\$ 23,825
Cost of sales	16,584	16,831	18,597	19,729
Gross profit	\$ 4,686	\$ 4,501	\$ 4,693	\$ 4,096
Net income	\$ 914	\$ 870	\$ 990	\$ 864
Basic and diluted income per common share*:				
Basic(b)	\$ 0.28	\$ 0.27	\$ 0.30	\$ 0.29
Diluted(b)	\$ 0.28	\$ 0.27	\$ 0.30	\$ 0.29
Fiscal Year Ended January 31, 2003:	1/31/03	10/31/02	7/31/02	4/30/02
Tiscut Tout Black guidaty 52, 2000.		thousands, except to		
Net sales	\$ 19,684	\$ 18,535	\$ 18,964	\$ 20,643
Cost of sales(a)	15,993	15,084	15,321	16,469
Gross profit	\$ 3,691	\$ 3,451	\$ 3,643	\$ 4,174
Net income	\$ 653	\$ 496	\$ 559	\$ 896
Basic and diluted income per common share*:				
Basic(b)	\$ 0.20	\$ 0.15	\$ 0.17	\$ 0.27
Diluted(b)	\$ 0.20	\$ 0.15	\$ 0.17	\$ 0.27

⁽a) During the fourth quarter of fiscal 2003, the Company recorded an additional inventory reserve of \$250,000 related to slow moving and obsolete finished goods inventory.

F-23

⁽b) The sum of earnings per share for the four quarters may not equal earnings per share for the full year due to changes in the average number of common shares outstanding.

^{*} Adjusted, retroactively, for the 10% stock dividends to stockholders of record on July 31, 2003 and 2002.

SCHEDULE II VALUATION AND QUALIFYING ACCOUNTS

Column A	Column B	Column C		Column D	Column E	
		Additions				
	Balance at Beginning of Period	Charge to Costs and Expenses	Charged to Other Accounts	Deductions	Balance at End of Period	
Year ended January 31, 2004						
Allowance for doubtful account(a)	\$343,000	\$		\$ 20,000	\$323,000	
Allowance for slow moving inventory	\$354,000	\$ 63,000		\$	\$417,000	
Year ended January 31, 2003						
Allowance for doubtful account(a)	\$221,000	\$369,717		\$247,717	\$343,000	
Allowance for slow moving inventory	\$100,000	\$254,000		\$	\$354,000	
Year ended January 31, 2002						
Allowance for doubtful account(a)	\$221,000	\$ 83,965		\$ 83,965	\$221,000	
Allowance for slow moving inventory	\$100,000	\$		\$	\$100,000	

⁽a) Deducted from accounts receivable.

F-24

⁽b) Uncollectible accounts receivable charged against allowance.

1,205,000 Shares

Lakeland Industries, Inc.

Common Stock

PROSPECTUS

FRIEDMAN BILLINGS RAMSEY

, 2004

Table of Contents

PART II

INFORMATION NOT REQUIRED FOR THIS PROSPECTUS

Item 14. Other Expenses of Issuance and Distribution

SEC registration fee	\$ 3,684
Legal fees and expenses	195,000
Accounting fees and expenses	170,000
Printing expenses	50,000
NASD filing fee	3,407
Blue sky fees and expenses	5,000
Roadshow expenses	75,000
Miscellaneous	47,909
Total	\$550,000

Item 15. Indemnification of Directors and Officers

Lakeland Industries, Inc. (the Company) is incorporated under the laws of the State of Delaware. The restated certificate of incorporation of the Company provides that the Company shall, to the fullest extent permitted by Section 145 of the General Corporation Law of the State of Delaware, as amended from time to time (Section 145), indemnify any and all persons whom it may indemnify pursuant thereto. In addition, the Company s restated certificate of incorporation eliminates personal liability of its directors to the fullest extent permitted by Section 102(b)(7) of the General Corporation Law of the State of Delaware, as amended from time to time (Section 102(b)(7)).

Under Section 145 of the Delaware General Corporation Law, a corporation may indemnify a director, officer, employee, or agent of the corporation (or other entity if such person is serving in such capacity at the corporation s request) against expenses (including attorneys fees), judgments, fines, and amounts paid in settlement actually and reasonably incurred by him if he acted in good faith and in a manner he reasonably believed to be in, or not opposed to, the best interests of the corporation and, with respect to any criminal action or proceeding, had no reasonable cause to believe his conduct was unlawful. In the case of an action brought by or in the right of a corporation, the corporation may indemnify a director, officer, employee, or agent of the corporation (or other entity if such person is serving in such capacity at the corporation s request) against expenses (including attorneys fees) actually and reasonably incurred by him if he acted in good faith and in a manner he reasonably believed to be in, or not opposed to, the best interests of the corporation, except that no indemnification shall be made in respect of any claim, issue, or matter as to which such person shall have been adjudged to be liable to the corporation unless a court determines that, despite the adjudication of liability but in view of all the circumstances of the case, such person is fairly and reasonably entitled to indemnification for such expenses as the court shall deem proper. Expenses (including attorneys fees) incurred by a director or officer in defending any civil or criminal action, suit or proceeding may be paid by the corporation in advance of the final disposition of such action, suit or proceeding upon receipt of an undertaking by or on behalf of such director or officer to repay such amount if it shall ultimately be determined that he is not entitled to be indemnified by the corporation.

Section 102(b)(7) provides that a corporation may eliminate or limit the personal liability of a director to the corporation or its stockholders for monetary damages for breach of fiduciary duty as a director, provided that such provision shall not eliminate or limit the liability of a director (i) for any breach of the director s duty of loyalty to the corporation or its stockholders, (ii) for acts or omissions not in good faith or which involve intentional misconduct or a knowing violation of law, (iii) for willful or negligent conduct in paying dividends or repurchasing stock out of other than lawfully available funds or (iv) for any transaction from which the director derived an improper personal benefit. No such provision

II-1

Table of Contents

shall eliminate or limit the liability of a director for any act or omission occurring prior to the date when such provision becomes effective.

Consistent with Section 145 of the Delaware General Corporation Law, Article Ninth of the restated certificate of incorporation of the Company provides that the Company shall indemnify any director, officer, employee or agent to the fullest extent under the law. Furthermore, the Company shall have the power to purchase and maintain insurance on behalf of such persons, or a person who is or was serving at the request of the Company as a director, officer, employee or agent of another corporation, partnership, joint venture, trust or other enterprise, against any liability asserted against him and incurred by him in any such capacity, or arising out of his status as such, whether or not the Company would have the power to indemnify him against such liability under Section 145.

In accordance with Section 102(b)(7) of the Delaware General Corporation Law, Article Tenth of the restated certificate of incorporation of the Company provides that none of the Company s directors shall be personally liable to it or its stockholders for monetary damages for any breach of fiduciary duty as a director, provided that the limitation shall not eliminate or limit liability of a director (i) for any breach of the director s duty of loyalty to the Company or its stockholders, (ii) for acts or omissions not in good faith or which involve intentional misconduct or a knowing violation of law, (iii) for willful or negligent conduct in paying dividends or repurchasing stock out of other than lawfully available funds or (iv) for any transaction from which the director derived an improper personal benefit.

Item 16. Exhibits

Exhibit	Description
1.1#	Form of Underwriting Agreement
4.1	Restated Certificate of Incorporation of Lakeland Industries, Inc. (Incorporated by reference to Exhibit 3(a) of Lakeland Industries, Inc. s Registration Statement on Form S-18 (File No. 33-7512 NY))
4.2	Bylaws of Lakeland Industries Inc., as amended (Incorporated by reference to Exhibit 3(b) of Lakeland Industries, Inc. s Registration Statement on Form S-18 (File No. 33-7512 NY))
4.3	Specimen Certificate for shares of Lakeland Industries, Inc. Common Stock (Incorporated by reference to Exhibit 4 of Lakeland Industries, Inc. s Registration Statement on Form S-18 (File No. 33-7512 NY))
5.1	Opinion of Gilmartin, Poster and Shafto LLP
10.1	Lease Agreement, dated April 1, 2004, between POMS Holding Co., as lessor, and Lakeland Industries, Inc., as lessee (Incorporated by reference to Exhibit 10.1 of Lakeland Industries, Inc. s Annual Report on Form 10-K for the year ended January 31, 2004)
10.2	Lease Agreement, dated August 1, 2001, between Southwest Parkway, Inc., as lessor, and Lakeland Industries, Inc., as lessee (Incorporated by reference to Exhibit 10(b) of Lakeland Industries, Inc. s Annual Report on Form 10-K for the year ended January 31, 2002)
10.3	Lakeland Industries, Inc. Stock Option Plan (Incorporated by reference to Exhibit 10(n) of Lakeland Industries, Inc. s Registration Statement on Form S-18 (File No. 33-7512 NY))
10.4	Employment Agreement, dated September 22, 2003, between Lakeland Industries, Inc. and Raymond J. Smith (Incorporated by reference to Exhibit 10(g) of Lakeland Industries, Inc. s Quarterly Report on Form 10-Q filed December 12, 2003)
10.5	Employment Agreement, dated December 1, 2002, agreement between Lakeland Industries, Inc. and Harvey Pride, Jr. (Incorporated by reference to Exhibit 10.5 of Lakeland Industries, Inc. s Annual Report on Form 10-K for the year ended January 31, 2004)
10.6	Lease Agreement, dated April 16, 1999, between Lakeland Industries, Inc. and JBJ Realty (Incorporated by reference to Exhibit 10(i) of Lakeland Industries, Inc. s Annual Report on Form 10-K for the year ended January 31, 2002)
10.7	Employment Agreement, dated February 1, 2004, between Lakeland Industries, Inc. and Christopher J. Ryan (Incorporated by reference to Exhibit 10.7 of Lakeland Industries, Inc. s Annual Report on Form 10-K for the year ended January 31, 2004)

Table of Contents

Exhibit	Description
10.8	WCMA Reducing Revolver Loan and Security Agreement, dated January 21, 2004, between Lakeland Industries, Inc. and Merrill Lynch Business Financial Services Inc. (Incorporated by reference to Exhibit 10.8 of Lakeland Industries,
	Inc. s Annual Report on Form 10-K for the year ended January 31, 2004)
10.9	Lease Agreement, dated April 1, 2004, between River Group Holding Co., LLP, as lessor, and Lakeland Industries, Inc., as lessee (Incorporated by reference to Exhibit 10.9 of Lakeland Industries, Inc. s Annual Report on Form 10-K for the year ended January 31, 2004)
10.10	Lease Agreement, dated March 1, 2004, between Harvey Pride, Jr., as lessor, and Lakeland Industries, Inc., as lessee (Incorporated by reference to Exhibit 10.10 of Lakeland Industries, Inc. s Annual Report on Form 10-K for the year ended January 31, 2004)
10.11	Term Loan and Security Agreement, dated September 9, 1999, between Lakeland Industries, Inc. and Merrill Lynch Business Financial Services Inc. (Incorporated by reference to Exhibit 10(q) of Lakeland Industries, Inc. s Annual Report on Form 10-K for the year ended January 31, 2002)
10.12	Employment Agreement, dated December 1, 2002, between Lakeland Industries, Inc. and James M. McCormick (Incorporated by reference to Exhibit 10(r) of Lakeland Industries, Inc. s Quarterly Report on Form 10-Q filed December 13, 2002)
10.13	Employment Agreement, dated September 22, 2003, between Lakeland Industries, Inc. and Paul C. Smith (Incorporated by reference to Exhibit 10(s) of Lakeland Industries, Inc. s Quarterly Report on Form 10-Q filed December 12, 2003)
23.1	Consent of Gilmartin, Poster and Shafto LLP (included as part of Exhibit 5.1)
23.2*	Consent of Grant Thornton LLP
23.3*	Consent of PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP
24.1	Power of Attorney (included in signature pages)

Filed herewith.

Previously filed.

To be filed by amendment.

Item 17. Undertakings

The undersigned Registrant hereby undertakes that:

- 1. For purposes of determining any liability under the Securities Act of 1933, the information omitted from the form of prospectus filed as part of this Registration Statement in reliance upon Rule 430A and contained in a form of prospectus filed by the registrant pursuant to Rule 424(b)(1) or (4) or 497(h) under the Securities Act shall be deemed to be part of this Registration Statement as of the time it was declared effective.
- 2. For the purpose of determining any liability under the Securities Act of 1933, each post-effective amendment that contains a form of prospectus shall be deemed to be a new registration statement relating to the securities offered therein, and the offering of such securities at that time shall be deemed to be the initial bona fide offering thereof.

Insofar as indemnification for liabilities arising under the Securities Act of 1933 may be permitted to directors, officers and controlling persons of the Registrant pursuant to the foregoing provisions, or otherwise, the Registrant has been advised that in the opinion of the Securities and Exchange Commission such indemnification is against public policy as expressed in the Securities Act of 1933 and is, therefore, unenforceable. In the event that a claim for indemnification against such liabilities (other than the payment by the Registrant of expenses incurred or paid by a director, officer or controlling person of the Registrant in the successful defense of any action, suit or proceeding) is asserted by such director, officer or controlling person in connection with the securities being registered, the Registrant will, unless in the opinion of its counsel the matter has been settled by controlling precedent, submit to a court of appropriate jurisdiction the question whether such indemnification by it is against public policy as expressed in the Securities Act of 1933 and will be governed by the final adjudication of such issue.

II-3

Table of Contents

SIGNATURES

Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Act of 1933, the registrant certifies that it has reasonable grounds to believe that it meets all of the requirements for filing on Form S-2 and has duly caused this Amendment No. 2 to the Registration Statement to be signed on its behalf by the undersigned, thereunto duly authorized, in the City of Ronkonkoma, State of New York, on May 28, 2004.

LAKELAND INDUSTRIES, INC.

By: /s/ CHRISTOPHER J. RYAN

Name: Christopher J. Ryan

Title: Chief Executive Officer, President,

General Counsel and Secretary

Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Act of 1933, this Amendment No. 2 to the Registration Statement has been signed by the following persons in the capacities and on the dates indicated.

Signature	Title	Date
*	Chairman of the Board	May 28, 2004
Raymond J. Smith		
/s/ CHRISTOPHER J. RYAN	Chief Executive Officer, President, General Counsel, Secretary and Director	May 28, 2004
Christopher J. Ryan		
*	Chief Financial Officer and Treasurer (Principal Financial and Accounting Officer)	May 28, 2004
James M. McCormick		
*	Director	May 28, 2004
Eric O. Hallman		
*	Director	May 28, 2004
John J. Collins, Jr.		
	II-4	

Table of Contents

	Signature		Title	Date
	*		Director	May 28, 2004
	Walter J. Raleigh			
	*	_	Director	May 28, 2004
	Michael E. Cirenza			
*By:	/s/ CHRISTOPHER J. RYAN			
	Christopher J. Ryan, as Attorney-in-Fact	_		
		II-5		

Table of Contents

EXHIBIT INDEX

Exhibit	Description
1.1#	Form of Underwriting Agreement
4.1	Restated Certificate of Incorporation of Lakeland Industries, Inc. (Incorporated by reference to Exhibit 3(a) of Lakeland Industries, Inc. s Registration Statement on Form S-18 (File No. 33-7512 NY))
4.2	Bylaws of Lakeland Industries Inc., as amended (Incorporated by reference to Exhibit 3(b) of Lakeland Industries, Inc. s Registration Statement on Form S-18 (File No. 33-7512 NY))
4.3	Specimen Certificate for shares of Lakeland Industries, Inc. Common Stock (Incorporated by reference to Exhibit 4 of Lakeland Industries, Inc. s Registration Statement on Form S-18 (File No. 33-7512 NY))
5.1	Opinion of Gilmartin, Poster and Shafto LLP
10.1	Lease Agreement, dated April 1, 2004, between POMS Holding Co., as lessor, and Lakeland Industries, Inc., as lessee (Incorporated by reference to Exhibit 10.1 of Lakeland Industries, Inc. s Annual Report on Form 10-K for the year ended January 31, 2004)
10.2	Lease Agreement, dated August 1, 2001, between Southwest Parkway, Inc., as lessor, and Lakeland Industries, Inc., as lessee (Incorporated by reference to Exhibit 10(b) of Lakeland Industries, Inc. s Annual Report on Form 10-K for the year ended January 31, 2002)
10.3	Lakeland Industries, Inc. Stock Option Plan (Incorporated by reference to Exhibit 10(n) of Lakeland Industries, Inc. s Registration Statement on Form S-18 (File No. 33-7512 NY))
10.4	Employment Agreement, dated September 22, 2003, between Lakeland Industries, Inc. and Raymond J. Smith (Incorporated by reference to Exhibit 10(g) of Lakeland Industries, Inc. s Quarterly Report on Form 10-Q filed December 12, 2003)
10.5	Employment Agreement, dated December 1, 2002, agreement between Lakeland Industries, Inc. and Harvey Pride, Jr. (Incorporated by reference to Exhibit 10.5 of Lakeland Industries, Inc. s Annual Report on Form 10-K for the year ended January 31, 2004)
10.6	Lease Agreement, dated April 16, 1999, between Lakeland Industries, Inc. and JBJ Realty (Incorporated by reference to Exhibit 10(i) of Lakeland Industries, Inc. s Annual Report on Form 10-K for the year ended January 31, 2002)
10.7	Employment Agreement, dated February 1, 2004, between Lakeland Industries, Inc. and Christopher J. Ryan (Incorporated by reference to Exhibit 10.7 of Lakeland Industries, Inc. s Annual Report on Form 10-K for the year ended January 31, 2004)
10.8	WCMA Reducing Revolver Loan and Security Agreement, dated January 21, 2004, between Lakeland Industries, Inc. and Merrill Lynch Business Financial Services Inc. (Incorporated by reference to Exhibit 10.8 of Lakeland Industries, Inc. s Annual Report on Form 10-K for the year ended January 31, 2004)
10.9	Lease Agreement, dated April 1, 2004, between River Group Holding Co., LLP, as lessor, and Lakeland Industries, Inc., as lessee (Incorporated by reference to Exhibit 10.9 of Lakeland Industries, Inc. s Annual Report on Form 10-K for the year ended January 31, 2004)
10.10	Lease Agreement, dated March 1, 2004, between Harvey Pride, Jr., as lessor, and Lakeland Industries, Inc., as lessee (Incorporated by reference to Exhibit 10.10 of Lakeland Industries, Inc. s Annual Report on Form 10-K for the year ended January 31, 2004)
10.11	Term Loan and Security Agreement, dated September 9, 1999, between Lakeland Industries,

Table of Contents

Exhibit	Description
	Inc. and Merrill Lynch Business Financial Services Inc. (Incorporated by reference to Exhibit 10(q) of Lakeland
	Industries, Inc. s Annual Report on Form 10-K for the year ended January 31, 2002)
10.12	Employment Agreement, dated December 1, 2002, between Lakeland Industries, Inc. and James M. McCormick
	(Incorporated by reference to Exhibit 10(r) of Lakeland Industries, Inc. s Quarterly Report on Form 10-Q filed
	December 13, 2002)
10.13	Employment Agreement, dated September 22, 2003, between Lakeland Industries, Inc. and Paul C. Smith (Incorporated
	by reference to Exhibit 10(s) of Lakeland Industries, Inc. s Quarterly Report on Form 10-Q filed December 12, 2003)
23.1	Consent of Gilmartin, Poster and Shafto LLP (included as part of Exhibit 5.1)
23.2*	Consent of Grant Thornton LLP
23.3*	Consent of PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP
24.1	Power of Attorney (included in signature pages)

^{*} Filed herewith.

Previously filed.

[#] To be filed by amendment.